

THE CITY RECO

Official Journal of The City of New York

THE CITY RECORD U.S.P.S. 0114-660
Printed on paper containing 30% post-consumations.

VOLUME CXLI NUMBER 115

TABLE OF CONTENTS

MONDAY, JUNE 16, 2014 Employees' Retirement System......2307 Price: \$4.00

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETI	NGS
Board Meetings	2297
Borough President - Manhattan	2298

....2298 City Planning Commission 2300 Environmental Control Board......2300 Landmarks Preservation Commission . . . 2301 Rent Guidelines Board......2302

ODEDWY DICDOCIMION

PROPERTY DISPOSITION	
Citywide Administrative Services	2304
Office of Citywide Purchasing	2304
Police	2305

PROCUREMENT Administration for Children's Services. . . 2305 Agency Chief Contracting Officer 2305 Citywide Administrative Services.....2306 Office of Citywide Purchasing 2306

Financial Information Services Agency 2307
Health and Hospitals Corporation 2307
Health and Mental Hygiene 2307
Tuberculosis Control
Housing Authority
Supply Management
Human Resources Administration 2308
Contracts2308
Mayor's Office of Criminal Justice 2309
Parks and Recreation2309
Capital Projects
Contracts2309
Revenue and Concessions 2309
Police2310
Contract Administration
Triborough Bridge and Tunnel Authority. 2310
AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS
Aging
Human Resources Administration 2310
Law Department

Aging	2310
Human Resources Administration	2310
Law Department	2311

SPECIAL MATERIALS

Aging2311
Office of Collective Bargaining 2311
Housing Preservation and Development 2312
Mayor's Office of Environmental
Coordination
Changes in Personnel

THE CITY RECORD BILL DE BLASIO

Mayor

STACEY CUMBERBATCH

Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services

ELI BLACHMAN

Editor, The City Record

Published Monday through Friday, except legal holidays by the New York City Department of Citywide Administrative Services under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription \$500 a year, \$4.00 daily (\$5.00 by mail). Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602

Editorial Office/Subscription Changes: The City Record, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602 (212) 386-0055

Visit www.nyc.gov/cityrecord to view a PDF version of The Daily City Record.

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

BOARD MEETINGS

■ MEETING

City Planning Commission

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY 10007, twice monthly on Wednesday, at 10:00 A.M., unless otherwise ordered by the Commission.

City Council

Meets by Charter twice a month in Councilman's Chamber, City Hall,

Manhattan, NY 10007, at 1:30 P.M.

Contract Áwards Públic Hearing

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Manhattan, weekly, on Thursday, commencing 10:00 A.M., and other days, times and location as warranted.

Civilian Complaint Review Board

Generally meets at 10:00 A.M. on the second Wednesday of each month at 40 Rector Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10006. Visit http://www.nyc.gov/html/ccrb/html/meeting.html for additional information and scheduling changes.

Design Commission

Meets at City Hall, Third Floor, New York, NY 10007, For meeting Schedule, please visit nyc.gov/designcommission or call 212-788-3071.

Department of Education

Meets in the Hall of the Board for a monthly business meeting on the Third Wednesday, of each month at 6:00 P.M. The Annual Meeting is held on the first Tuesday of July at 10:00 A.M.

Board of Elections

32 Broadway, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10004, on Tuesday, at 1:30 P.M. and at the call of the Commissioner.

Environmental Control Board

Meets at 100 Church Street, 12th Floor, Training Room #143, New York, NY 10007 at 9:15 A.M. once a month at the call of the Chairman. **Board of Health**

Meets in Room 330, 125 Worth Street, Manhattan, NY 10013, at 10:00 A.M., at the call of the Chairman.

Health Insurance Board

Meets in Room 530, Municipal Building, Manhattan, NY 10007, at call

Board of Higher Education

Meets at 535 East 80th Street, Manhattan, NY 10021, at 5:30 P.M., on fourth Monday in January, February, March, April, June, September, October, November and December. Annual meeting held on fourth Monday in May.

Citywide Administrative Services
Division Of Citywide Personnel Services will hold hearings as needed in Room 2203, 2 Washington Street, New York, N.Y.

Commission on Human Rights

Meets on 10th floor in the Commission's Central Office, 40 Rector

Street, New York, NY 10006, on the fourth Wednesday of each month, at 8:00 A.M.

In Rem Foreclosure Release Board

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Manhattan, Monthly on Tuesdays, commencing 10:00 A.M., and other days, times and location as warranted.

Franchise And Concession Review Committee

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, and other days, times and location as warranted.

Real Property Acquisition And Disposition

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Manhattan, bi-weekly, on Wednesdays, commencing 10:00 A.M., and other days, times and location as warranted.

Landmarks Preservation Commission

Meets in the Hearing Room, Municipal Building, 9th Floor North, 1 Centre Street in Manhattan on approximately three Tuesday's each month, commencing at 9:30 A.M. unless otherwise noticed by the Commission. For current meeting dates, times and agendas, please visit our website at www.nyc.gov/landmarks.

Employees' Retirement System

Meets in the Boardroom, 22nd Floor, 335 Adams Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, at 9:30 A.M., on the third Thursday of each month, at the call of the Chairman.

Housing Authority

Board Meetings of the New York City Housing Authority are scheduled for the last Wednesday of each month (except August) at 10:00 A.M. in the Board Room on the 12th Floor of 250 Broadway, New York, NY 10007 (unless otherwise noted). Any changes to the schedule will be posted here and on NYCHA's website at http://www.nyc.gov/html/ nycha/html/about/boardmeeting_schedule.shtml to the extent practicable at a reasonable time before the meeting. For additional information, please visit NYCHA's website or contact (212) 306-6088.

Parole Commission

Meets at its office, 100 Centre Street, Manhattan, NY 10013, on Thursday, at 10:30 A.M.

Board of Revision of Awards

Meets in Room 603, Municipal Building, Manhattan, NY 10007, at the call of the Chairman.

Board of Standards and Appeals

Meets at 40 Rector Street, 6th Floor, Hearing Room "E" on Tuesdays at 10:00 A.M. Review Sessions begin at 9:30 A.M. and are customarily held on Mondays preceding a Tuesday public hearing in the BSA conference room on the 9th Floor of 40 Rector Street. For changes in the schedule, or additional information, please call the Application Desk at (212) 513-4670 or consult the bulletin board at the Board's Offices, at 40 Rector Street, 9th Floor.

Tax Commission

Meets in Room 936, Municipal Building, Manhattan, NY 10007, each month at the call of the President. Manhattan, Monthly on Wednesdays, commencing 2:30 P.M.

BOROUGH PRESIDENT - MANHATTAN

■ MEETING

The Manhattan Borough Board will meet Thursday, June 19, 2014, at 8:30 A.M. in the Manhattan Borough President's Office, 1 Centre Street, 19th Floor South, New York, N.Y.

j12-19

BOROUGH PRESIDENT - QUEENS

■ MEETING

The Queens Borough Board will meet Monday, June 16, 2014, at 5:30 P.M. in the Queens Borough President Conference Room, 120-55 Queens Boulevard, 2nd Floor, Kew Gardens, N.Y. 11424

j10-16

CITY COUNCIL

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Council has scheduled the following public hearing on the matters indicated below:

The Subcommittee on Zoning and Franchises will hold a public hearing on the following matters in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, $16^{\rm th}$ Floor, New York, NY 10007,

commencing at 9:30 A.M. on Tuesday, June 17, 2014:

EMPIRE BOULEVARD REZONING

C 100202 ZMK **BROOKLYN CB - 9**

Application submitted by 529 Empire Realty Corporation pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No. 17b:

- eliminating from within an existing R5 District a C1-3 District bounded by a line midway between Montgomery Street and Empire Boulevard, Lamont Court and its northerly centerline prolongation, a line 100 feet southerly of Empire Boulevard, Brooklyn Avenue, a line midway between Empire Boulevard and Sterling Street, a line 100 feet westerly of Brooklyn Avenue, Empire Boulevard, and Brooklyn Avenue;
- 2. eliminating from within an existing R7-1 District a C1-3 District bounded by:
 - a. Empire Boulevard, a line 100 feet westerly of Brooklyn Avenue, a line midway between Empire Boulevard and Sterling Street, and a line 150 feet westerly of Brooklyn Avenue; and
 - a line 100 feet southerly of Empire Boulevard, Lamont Court, a line 150 feet southerly of Empire Boulevard, and Brooklyn Avenue;
- 3. changing from an R5 District to an R7A District property bounded by a line midway between Montgomery Street and Empire Boulevard, Lamont Court and its northerly centerline prolongation, a line 100 feet southerly of Empire Boulevard, Brooklyn Avenue, a line midway between Empire Boulevard and Sterling Street, a line 100 feet westerly of Brooklyn Avenue, Empire Boulevard, and Brooklyn Avenue; and
- establishing within a proposed R7A District a C2-4 District bounded by a line midway between Montgomery Street and Empire Boulevard, Lamont Court and its northerly centerline prolongation, a line 100 feet southerly of Empire Boulevard, Brooklyn Avenue, a line midway between Empire Boulevard and Sterling Street, a line 100 feet westerly of Brooklyn Avenue, Empire Boulevard, and Brooklyn Avenue;

as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated December 16, 2013 and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-329.

WEST 106TH STREET REZONING **MANHATTAN CB - 7**

C 130208 ZMM

Application submitted by PWV Owner, LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No. 5d:

- changing from an R7-2 District to an R8A District property bounded by Duke Ellington Boulevard-West 106th Street, a line 75 feet westerly of Columbus Avenue, a line midway between West 105th Street and Duke Ellington Boulevard-West 106th Street, and a line 100 feet easterly Amsterdam Avenue; and
- changing from an R7-2 District to an R8B District property bounded by a line midway between West $105^{\rm th}$ Street and Duke Ellington Boulevard-West $106^{\rm th}$ Street, a line 175 feet westerly of Columbus Avenue, West 105th Street, and a line passing through two points: the first on a line midway between West $105^{\rm th}$ Street and Duke Ellington Boulevard-West $106^{\rm th}$ Street distant 325feet easterly (as measured along street line) from its point of intersection with the easterly street line Amsterdam Avenue, and the second on the northerly street line of West 105th Street distant 415 feet easterly (as measured along street line) from the point of intersection of the easterly street line of Amsterdam Avenue and the northerly street line of West 105th Street;

as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated December 16,2013, and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-328.

WEST 117TH STREET REZONING MANHATTAN CB - 10 C 140070 ZMM

Application submitted by 117th Street Equities, LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section Nos. 6a and 6b, changing from an R7A District to an R8A District property bounded by West 118th Street, St. Nicholas Avenue, West 117th Street, and a line 100 feet easterly of Frederick Douglass Boulevard, as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated December 16, 2013, and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-327.

The Subcommittee on Landmarks, Public Siting and Maritime Uses will hold a public hearing in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor, New York, NY 10007, commencing at 11:00 A.M. on Tuesday, June 17, 2014.

The Subcommittee on Planning, Dispositions and Concessions will hold a public hearing on the following matters in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, $16^{\rm th}$ Floor, New York,

NY 10007, commencing at 1:00 P.M. on Tuesday, June 17, 2014:

2015 MONTEREY AVENUE d 6 20145589 HAX

BRONX CBs - 3 and 6
Application by the New York City Housing Department of Housing Preservation and Development for (i) approval of the termination of an existing real property tax exemption pursuant to Section 125 of the Private Housing Finance Law (PHFL); and (ii) grant of a new real property tax exemption pursuant to PHFL Section 577 for properties located at 1715 Vyse Avenue (Block 2990, Lot 27), 1693 Vyse Avenue (Block 2990, Lot 34), 1687 Vyse Avenue (Block 2990, Lot 37), 1681 Vyse Avenue (Block 2990, Lot 37), 1681 Vyse Avenue (Block 2990, Lot 30), 1671 Vyse Avenue (Block 2990, Lot 30), 1671 Vyse Avenue (Block 2990, Lot 30), 2023 Monterey Avenue (Block 3061, Lot 22), 2015 Monterey Avenue (Block 3061, Lot 26), 2005 Monterey Avenue (Block 3061, Lot 32), 547 East 178 Street (Block 3061, Lot 34), and 551 East 178 Street (Block 3061, Lot 36), in the Borough of the Bronx; and (iii) consent to the voluntary dissolution of the current owner of such properties pursuant to Section 123(4) of the PHFL. This matter is subject to Council review and action at the request of HPD and pursuant to Sections 123(4), 125 and 577 of the PHFL.

MELROSE COMMONS SITE C1

BRONX CB - 1 20145651 HAX

Application by the New York City Housing Department of Housing Preservation and Development for grant of a real property tax exemption pursuant to Section 696 of General Municipal Law for a previously approved Urban Development Action Area and Project for property located at 739, 741, 743 and 745 Brook Avenue (Block 2364, Lots 17, 18, 19 and 21); 3054 Third Avenue (Block 2364, Lot 7); and 3058 Third Avenue (Block 2364, Lot 9), in the Borough of Bronx. This matter is subject to Council review and action at the request of HPD and pursuant to Article 16 of the General Municipal Law.

MS HOUSES

MANHATTAN CB - 11 20145652 HAM

Application by the New York City Housing Department of Housing Preservation and Development for (i) approval of the termination of an existing real property tax exemption pursuant to Section 125 of the Private Housing Finance Law for property located at 62-68 East $130^{\rm th}$ Street (Block 1754, Lots 42, 43, 141 and 142), 1895 Park Avenue (Block 1777, Lot 69) and 123 East 129 $^{\rm th}$ Street (Block 1778, Lot 6), in the Borough of Manhattan; and (ii) consent to the voluntary dissolution of the current owner of such properties pursuant to Section 123(4) of the PHFL. This matter is subject to Council review and action at the request of HPD and pursuant to Sections 123(4) and 125 of the PHFL.

MS HOUSES

MANHATTAN CB - 11 20145653 HAM

Application by the New York City Housing Department of Housing Preservation and Development for a grant of a real property tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law for property located at 123 East 129th Street (Block 1778, Lot 6), in the Borough of Manhattan. This matter is subject to Council review and action at the request of HPD and pursuant to Section 577 of the PHFL.

MS HOUSES

MANHATTAN CB - 11 20145654 HAM

Application by the New York City Housing Department of Housing Preservation and Development for a grant of a real property tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law for property located at 62-68 East 130th Street (Block 1754, Lots 42, 43, 141 and 142); and 1895 Park Avenue (Block 1777, Lot 69), in the Borough of Manhattan. This matter is subject to Council review and action at the request of HPD and pursuant to Section 577 of the PHFL.

HENRY APARTMENTS

BROOKLYN CB - 16 C 140278 HAK

Application submitted by The Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD)

- 1) pursuant to Article 16 of the General Municipal Law of New York State for:
 - a) the designation of properties located at 768/770 Decatur Street and 1696/1712 Broadway (Block 1507, Lots 32, 33, 35, 36, 37, 39 and 41) as an Urban Development Action Area; and
 - b) an Urban Development Action Area Project for such area; and
- pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter for the disposition of such property to a developer to be selected by HPD;

to facilitate development of a six-story mixed-use building with approximately 79 residential units of affordable and supportive housing and ground floor commercial space.

HENRY APARTMENTS

BROOKLYN CB - 16 C 140277 ZSK

Application by the NYC Department of Housing Preservation and Development pursuant to Section 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-902 of the Zoning Resolution to modify the requirements of Section 24-

111 (Maximum floor area ratio for certain community facility uses) to permit the allowable community facility floor area ratio of ZR Section 24-11 (Maximum Floor Area Ratio and Percentage of Lot Coverage) to apply to a non-profit institution with sleeping accommodations in connection with a proposed 6-story building on property located at 768-770 Decatur Street and 1696-1712 Broadway (Block 1507, Lots 32, 33, 35, 36, 37, 39 and 41), in an R6/C1-3 District

j11-17

CITY PLANNING

■ MEETING

PUBLIC NOTICE OF A SCOPING MEETING DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT (CEQR No. 14DCP188M)

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to Section 5-07 of the Rules of Procedure for Environmental Review (CEQR) and 6 NYCRR 617.8 (State Environmental Quality Review) that the New York City Department of City Planning (DCP), acting on behalf of the City Planning Commission (CPC) as CEQR lead agency, has determined that a Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) is to be prepared for the Vanderbilt Corridor and One Vanderbilt project (CEQR No. 14DCP188M).

The CEQR lead agency hereby requests that the applicant prepare or have prepared, at their option, a Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) in accordance with 6 NYCRR 617.9(b) and Sections 6-08 and 6-12 of Executive Order No. 91 of 1977 as amended (City Environmental Quality Review).

A public scoping meeting has been scheduled for Wednesday, July 16th, 2014, at 3:30 F.M. and will be held at the New York City Department of City Planning, Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, 10007. Written comments will be accepted by the lead agency until the close of business on Monday, July 28, 2014.

The applicants, the New York City Department of City Planning (DCP) and Green 317 Madison, LLC, are requesting a zoning text amendment, City Map change, and special permit pursuant to the proposed zoning text amendment (collectively, the "Proposed Action") affecting a five block area in East Midtown neighborhood between East 42nd and East 47th Streets of Manhattan Community District 5.

The Proposed Action includes a proposal by DCP for:

• Zoning text amendments to:

- Create the "Vanderbilt Corridor" and a new special permit under which the City Planning Commission (CPC) may approved bonus floor area (the "Grand Central Public Realm Improvement Bonus") in connection with public space and transit improvements related to development within the Vanderbilt Corridor;
- Increase the maximum floor area ratio (FAR) from 21.6 to 30.0 for sites in the Vanderbilt Corridor utilizing the existing landmark transfer special permit available in the Grand Central Subdistrict; and

o Modify the uses permitted in the Vanderbilt Corridor to allow the development, conversion or enlargements of hotels

only by a new special permit; and

 A City Map amendment to designate the portion of Vanderbilt Avenue between East 42nd and East 43rd Streets as a "public place" dedicated to pedestrian uses, to be owned by the City of New York under the jurisdiction of the New York City Department of Transportation (NYCDOT).

The Proposed Action also includes a proposal by Green 317 Madison, LLC, for:

• Special permits proposed pursuant to the proposed Grand Central Public Realm Improvement Bonus and FAR transfer to facilitate the redevelopment of the block bounded by 43rd Street to the North, 42nd Street to the South, Madison Avenue to the East and Vanderbilt Street to the West. The special permits would involve public realm improvements in the surrounding area and the transfer of excess development rights from the New York City Landmark (NYCL) "Bowery Savings Bank" located at 110 East 42nd Street.

The Proposed Action would facilitate a proposal by Green 317 Madison, LLC to construct an approximately 1.8 million gross square foot (1,299,390 zoning square foot) 30.0 FAR mixed use building ("One Vanderbilt") containing a mix of uses including office, trading floors, retail, restaurant, an enclosed public space at ground level, and rooftop amenity space. The proposed Vanderbilt Corridor includes five blocks along the west side of Vanderbilt Avenue between East 42nd and East 47th Streets - Block 1277 (Lots 20, 27, 46, and 52), Block 1278 (Lot 20),

Block 1279 (Lots 23, 24, 25, 28, 45 and 48), Block 1281 (Lot 21), and Block 1282 (Lot 21). The project area includes the five blocks of the Vanderbilt Corridor and the 12,820-square-foot portion of Vanderbilt Avenue between East 42nd and East 43rd Streets.

DCP is proposing the Vanderbilt Corridor text amendment in order to address the number of development sites along Vanderbilt Avenue that offer the opportunity to provide modern commercial space in the immediate vicinity of Grand Central in the near term, to create a mechanism for linking new commercial development to significant infrastructure improvements to the overall Grand Central area, and greater options for the transfer of unused landmark development rights. It is expected that the proposed One Vanderbilt building and related improvements would be completed by 2021. A conceptual analysis, based on an analysis year of 2033, will consider the potential redevelopment of the four blocks of the proposed Vanderbilt Corridor north of the One Vanderbilt site.

Copies of the Draft Scope of Work and the Environmental Assessment Statement may be obtained from the Environmental Assessment and Review Division, New York City Department of City Planning, 22 Reade Street, 4E, New York, NY 10007, Robert Dobruskin, AICP, Director (212) 720-3423; or from the Office of Environmental Coordination, 100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10038, Christopher Reo, Acting Director (212) 788-2937. The Draft Scope of Work and scoping protocol will also be made available for download at www.nyc.gov/planning. Public comments are requested with respect to issues to be addressed in the draft environmental impact statement.

≠ j16

CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ NOTICE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that resolutions have been adopted by the City Planning Commission scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, on Wednesday, June 25, 2014 at 10:00 A.M.

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX No. 1 GRANT AVENUE DEMAPPING & PARK MAPPING

CD 4 C 090189 MMX IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Parks and Recreation pursuant to Sections 197-c and 199 of the New

York City Charter and Section 5-430 et seq. of the New York City Administrative Code for an amendment to the City Map involving:

- the elimination, discontinuance and closing of a portion of Grant Avenue between East $169^{\rm th}$ Street and East $170^{\rm th}$ Street; and
- the establishment of a park bounded by East 169th Street, East 170th Street, Sheridan Avenue and Morris Avenue; and
- the adjustment of grades necessitated thereby;

including authorization for any acquisition or disposition of real property related thereto, in accordance with Map No. 13125 dated September 27, 2013 and signed by the Borough President.

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN No. 2 155 MERCER STREET

CD 2 C 140263 ZSM IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by RVART Owner LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-711 of the Zoning Resolution to modify the use regulations of Section 42-14(D)(2) (a) to allow retail uses (Use Group 6 uses) below the floor level of the second story of an existing 3-story commercial building occupying more than 3600 square feet of lot area, on property located at 155 Mercer Street (Block 513, Lot 28), in an M1-5A District, within the SoHo Cast-Iron Historic District.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, N.Y. 10007. Resolution for adoption scheduling June 25, 2014 for a public hearing.

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer City Planning Commission 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, NY 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

COMMUNITY BOARD

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Board:

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 18 - Wednesday, June 18, 2014 at 7:00 P.M., 2335 Bergen Avenue, Brooklyn, NY

BSA# 698-59-BZ

2773 Nostrand Avenue

IN THE MATTER OF an application filed pursuant to Sections 11-413 and 73-01(d) of the Zoning Resolution to seek to re-open and amend a variance to permit the conversion of the building to a convenience store, to relocate and re-size curb cuts, to legalize the location of the tanks to legalize the existing remediation equipment on the site and to permit additional trees on the site.

BSA# 102-14-BZ

4017 Avenue P

IN THE MATTER OF an application filed pursuant to Sections 72-21 and 24-11, 24-35 and 24-36 of the Zoning Resolution for a variance to extend an existing approved House of Worship, Synagogue, in an R3-2 zoning district, proposed increase in floor area and the elimination of side and rear yards.

i12-18

ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL BOARD

■ MEETING

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, June 26, 2014 at 100 Church Street, 12th Floor, Training Room # 143, New York, NY 10007 at 9:15 A.M. at the call of the Chairman.

ず j16-18

HOUSING AUTHORITY

■ MEETING

The next Board Meeting of the New York City Housing Authority is scheduled for Wednesday, June 18, 2014 at 11:00 A.M. in the Board Room on the 12th Floor of 250 Broadway, New York, NY (unless otherwise noted). Copies of the Calendar are available on NYCHA's Website or can be picked up at the Office of the Corporate Secretary at 250 Broadway, 12th Floor, New York, NY, no earlier than 24 hours before the upcoming Board Meeting. Copies of the minutes are also available on NYCHA's Website or can be picked up at the Office of the Corporate Secretary no earlier than 3:00 P.M. on the Thursday after the Board Meeting.

Any changes to the schedule will be posted here and on NYCHA's Website at http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycha/html/about/boardmeeting_ schedule.shtml to the extent practicable at a reasonable time before the meeting.

The meeting is open to the public. Pre-registration at least 45 minutes before the scheduled Board Meeting is required by all speakers. Comments are limited to the items on the Calendar. Speaking time will be limited to three minutes. The public comment period will conclude upon all speakers being heard or at the expiration of 30 minutes allotted by law for public comment, whichever occurs first.

Any person requiring a reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the Board Meeting, should contact the Office of the Corporate Secretary at (212) 306-6088 no later than five business days before the Board Meeting.

For additional information, please visit NYCHA's Website or contact (212) 306-6088.

LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-307, 25-308, 25-309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) (formerly Chapter 8-A, Sections 207-6.0, 207-7.0, 207-12.0, 207-17.0, and 207-19.0), on Tuesday, **June 17, 2014** at 9:30 A.M. in the morning of that day, a public hearing will be held in the Conference Room at 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should call or write the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF QUEENS 15-6903 -Block 8016, lot 24-338 Bayview Avenue-Douglaston Historic District A Tudor Revival style freestanding house with attached garage designed by Walter Halliday, and built in 1923. Application is to construct dormer windows. Community District 11.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF QUEENS 15-3947 -Block 1278, lot 14-35-16 79th Street-Jackson Heights Historic District A neo-Georgian style garden apartment building designed by George H. Wells and built in 1919-1921. Application is to install an areaway fence. Community District 3.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF THE BRONX 15-4085 -Block 5821, lot 2910-4601 Fieldston Road-Fieldston Historic District A Georgian Revival style house designed by Dwight James Baum and built in 1927-1928. Application is to demolish a carport and construct an attached garage addition and to modify the rear facade and construct a new dormer. Zoned R1-2. Community District 8.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BRONX 15-7425 -Block 5939, lot 395-5288 Sycamore Avenue-Riverdale Historic District A house originally built in 1937 and altered in the Modern style by Alton L. Croft and Ludwig P. Bono in 1955. Application is to legalize the installation of a glass railing in non-compliance with Certificate of No Effect 13-8180. Community District 8.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 15-3617 -Block 1096, lot 18-516 11th Street-Park Slope Historic District Extension A neo-Grec style rowhouse designed by Abraham V.B. Bush and built in 1879. Application is to replace windows. Community District 6.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 15-7189 -Block 1060, lot 3-15 Plaza Street West -Park Slope Historic District A vacant lot. Application is to construct a new building. Zoned R8X. Community District 6.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 15-7494 -Block 2382, lot 3-2 Fillmore Place-Fillmore Place Historic District A vacant lot. Application is to construct a new building. Zoned R6B. Community District 1.

ADVISORY REPORT BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 14-8947 -Block 29, lot 1-130 Plymouth Street-DUMBO Historic District A vacant lot adjacent to the Manhattan Bridge anchorage, a Beaux Arts style suspension bridge, designed by Carrere & Hastings Leon Moisseiff, George Best and Othneil F. Nichols engineers, built in 1901-1909. Application is to construct a utility building. Zoned M1-4/ R8A. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 15-4180 -Block 1918, lot 1105-283 Washington Avenue-Clinton Hill Historic District An Italianate style residence built in 1874 with a mansard addition built 1884. Application is to construct a rooftop deck. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 15-4870 -Block 5238, lot 15-713 East 17th Street-Fiske Terrace-Midwood Park Historic District A Colonial Revival house designed by Benjamin Driesler and built c.1903. Application is to modify windows installed without Landmarks Preservation Commission permit(s). Community District 14.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 14-1229 -Block 5205, lot 31-

1010 Ocean Avenue-Ditmas Park Historic District A Colonial Revival style house built c. 1905. Application is to legalize the installation of a ramp, brick wall, signage, security cameras, lighting and windows without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits. Community District 14.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-7767 -Block 13, lot 27-25 Broadway-Cunard Building-Individual & Interior Landmark A neo-Renaissance style building designed by Benjamin Wistar Morris and built in 1917-1919. Application is to modify an entrance, replace windows and a door, and install plaques and louvers at the exterior and to remove counters, construct partitions, and install doors, louvers, signs and fixtures at the designated interior. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 14-2203-Block 97, lot 144-138 Beekman Street-South Street - South Street Seaport Historic District. A building designed by Richard Cook and Associates and constructed in 1998. Application is to construct a rooftop addition. Zoned C6-2A/R8A. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-6643 -Block 174, lot 1-87 Leonard Street-Tribeca East Historic District An Italianate style store and loft building built in 1860-63. Application is to alter the storefront, remove a section of vault lights, and enlarge a rooftop addition. Zoned C6-2A. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-7472 -Block 173, lot 7501-66 Leonard Street, aka 239-241 Church Street-Tribeca East Historic District. A neo-Renaissance style office building designed by Henry J. Hardenbergh and built in 1900-01. Application is to install a flagpole and signage. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 14-6677 -Block 532, lot 20-77 Bleecker Street-NoHo Historic District A group of Italianate style buildings designed by Griffith Thomas and Henry Fernbach and built between 1866 and 1883 and altered in 1979-81 by Avinash K. Malhotra. Application is to construct a greenhouse addition. Zoned C6-2. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-6847 -Block 515, lot 31-145 Wooster Street -SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District A Renaissance Revival style office building designed by Louis Korn and built in 1896-97. Application is remove metal shutters, install storefront infill and signage. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-5149 - Block 630, lot 139-687B Greenwich Street -Greenwich Village Historic District One of a group of rowhouses designed by Proposition Architecture and built in 1987. Application is to construct a rooftop addition. Zoned R6. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-4162 -Block 615, lot 68-16 Jane Street-Greenwich Village Historic District Two buildings designed by A.B. Ogden and Son and built in 1887, and later altered and combined into a single apartment house in 1939. Application is to remove the fire balconies, the stucco finish and outer wythe of masonry, and to construct a new facade. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-3774 - Block 608, lot 13-152 West 13th Street - Greenwich Village Historic District A Greek Revival style rowhouse built in 1846. Application is to construct rooftop and rear yard addition, and replace window. Zoned R6. Community Board 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-6441 -Block 646, lot 27-875 Washington Street, aka 859-877 Washington Street, 428-432 West 14th Street, and 427-429 West 13th Street-Gansevoort Market Historic District. A Queen Anne style market building designed by John Jordan and built in 1887. Application is to replace storefront infill. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-7451 -Block 7501, lot 1265-1250 Avenue of the Americas-Rockefeller Center Individual Landmark An office tower, which is part of an Art Deco style commercial, office and entertainment complex, designed by the Associated Architects and built in 1932-33. Application is to replace the marquees. Community District 5.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-7278 -Block 1265, lot 7501-30 Rockefeller Plaza-Rockefeller Center Individual Landmark A skyscraper, which is part of an Art Deco style commercial, office and entertainment complex, designed by the Associated Architects and built in 1931-1933. Application is to replace neon signs at the tower and incised signs at the base. Community District 5

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-5263 -Block 1258, lot 34-500 Fifth Avenue-500 Fifth Avenue Building-Individual Landmark An Art Deco-style skyscraper designed by Shreve, Lamb & Harmon and built in 1929-31. Application is to replace storefronts and establish a master plan governing the future installation of windows. Community District 5

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-1207 -Block 828, lot 53-1155-1159 Broadway, aka 10 West 27th Street-Madison Square North Historic District. A hotel building with stores designed by Elfenbein/ Cox, Inc. and built in 1991. Application is to legalize the installation of awnings, signage, canopy, lighting and security cameras without Landmarks Preservation Commission permit(s). Community District 5.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-1734 -Block 874, lot 33-149-151 East 18th Street-Gramercy Park Historic District A pair of Italianate style rowhouses built in 1853-1854. Application is to paint the facades. Community District 6.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 14-8148 -Block 1212, lot 18-141 West 81st Street-Upper West Side/Central Park West Historic District. A Romanesque Revival style rowhouse with Queen Anne style elements designed by Rossiter & Wright and built in 1886-87. Application is to construct rooftop and rear yard additions. Zoned R8B. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-7592 -Block 1231, lot 64-498 West End Avenue-Riverside-West End Historic District Extension I A Renaissance Revival style apartment house designed by Neville & Bagge and built in 1911-12. Application is to construct a rooftop addition and alter the primary entrance. Zoned R10A. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-2064 -Block 1231, lot 55-2309 Broadway-Riverside-West End Historic District Extension I An Art Deco style commercial building designed by Sugarman and Berger and built in 1930-31. Application is to remove three sets of banner poles and install three new sets of banners poles. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 12-7232 -Block 1502, lot 11-15 East 90th Street-15 East 90th Street House- Individual Landmark A neo-Federal style house designed by Mott B. Schmidt and built in 1927-28. Application is to legalize facade work performed without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits. Community District 8.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-3878 -Block 1407, lot 57-1016 Lexington Avenue-Upper East Side Historic District Extension A neo-Grec style rowhouse, designed by Thom & Wilson and built 1880-81 and altered with the installation of a storefront. Application is to replace storefront infill and install an awning. Community District 8.

ADVISORY REPORT

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 14-3853 -Block 1111, lot 1-Central Park, Adventure Playground, near West 67th Street-Central Park -Scenic Landmark. A 1930s playground, redesigned by Richard Dattner and rebuilt in 1966, and adjoining landscaping, within an English Romantic style public park designed in 1856 by Olmsted and Vaux. Application is to replace paving, fencing, benches, and play equipment, modify a pathway, and remove a 1930s access path and stair. Community District 4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11.

ADVISORY REPORT

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-7594 -Block 1111, lot 1-Central Park, Adventure Playground, near East 72nd Street-Central Park-Scenic Landmark. A 1930s playground, redesigned by Richard Dattner and rebuilt in 1970, and adjoining landscaping, within an English Romantic style public park designed in 1856 by Olmsted and Vaux. Application is to replace paving, fencing, benches, and play equipment, and modify a pathway. Community District 4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-6896 -Block 2060, lot 22-419 West 145th Street-Hamilton Heights/Sugar Hill Historic District A Renaissance Revival style rowhouse designed by Neville & Bagge, and built in 1893. Application is to install barrier-free access ramps. Community District 9.

ADVISORY REPORT

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-6551 -Block, lot -250 Convent Avenue 250 Convent Avenue-City College, City University of New York, North Campus - Individual Landmark. A landscaped and paved quad within the City College campus, a Collegiate Gothic style campus of building designed by George B. Post and George B. Post & Sons and built in 1897-1930. Application is to install barrier-free access ramps. Community District 9.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 15-3452 - Block 2024, lot 6-261 West 138th Street - Saint Nicholas Historic District An Eclectic Georgian style rowhouse designed by Bruce Price and Clarence S. Luce and built in 1891-92. Application is to alter the rear façade and garage. Community District 10.

j4-17

RENT GUIDELINES BOARD

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the New York City Rent Guidelines Board will hold a public hearing on **June 19, 2014** at Queens Borough Hall, 120-55 Queens Boulevard, Kew Gardens, NY from 5:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. to consider public comments concerning proposed rent adjustments for renewal leases for apartments, lofts, hotels (including class A and class B hotels, SROs, rooming houses and lodging houses) and other housing units subject to the Rent Stabilization Law of 1969 and the Emergency Tenant Protection Act of 1974. These adjustments will affect renewal leases commencing between October 1, 2014 through September 30, 2015.

Registration of speakers is required and pre-registration is now being Registration of speakers is required and pre-registration is now being accepted and is advised. Pre-registration requests for the hearing must be received before 1:00 P.M. one business day **prior** to the public hearing date. Speakers may also register the day of the hearing until 7:30 P.M. For further information and to pre-register for the public hearing call the Board at (212) 385-2934 or write to the NYC Rent Guidelines Board, 51 Chambers Street, Room 202, New York, NY 10007. Persons who request that a sign language interpreter or other form of reasonable accommodation for a disability be provided at a hearing are requested to notify the Rent Guidelines Board by June 12, 2014 at 4:30 P.M.

Proposed rent guidelines for all of the above classes of stabilized housing units were adopted on **May 5, 2014** and published in the City Record on **May 9, 2014**. Copies of the proposed guidelines are available from the NYC Rent Guidelines Board office at the above listed address, at the Board's website nycrgb.org, or at rules.cityofnewyork.us.

i9-18

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the New York City Rent Guidelines Board will hold a public hearing on **June 18, 2014** at Brooklyn Borough Hall, 209 Joralemon Street, Brooklyn, NY from 5:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. to consider public comments concerning proposed rent adjustments for renewal leases for apartments, lofts, hotels (including class A and class B hotels, SROs, rooming houses and lodging houses) and other housing units subject to the Rent Stabilization Law of 1969 and the Emergency Tenant Protection Act of 1974. These adjustments will affect renewal leases commencing between October 1, 2014 through September 30, 2015.

Registration of speakers is required and pre-registration is now being accepted and is advised. Pre-registration requests for the hearing must be received before 1:00 P.M. one business day **prior** to the public hearing date. Speakers may also register the day of the hearing until 7:30 P.M. For further information and to pre-register for the public hearing call the Board at (212) 385-2934 or write to the NYC Rent Guidelines Board, 51 Chambers Street, Room 202, New York, NY 10007. Persons who request that a sign language interpreter or other form of reasonable accommodation for a disability be provided at a hearing are requested to notify the Rent Guidelines Board by June 12, 2014 at 4:30 P.M.

Proposed rent guidelines for all of the above classes of stabilized housing units were adopted on May 5, 2014 and published in the City Record on May 9, 2014. Copies of the proposed guidelines are available from the NYC Rent Guidelines Board office at the above listed address, at the Board's website nycrgb.org, or at rules.cityofnewyork.us.

j6-17

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the New York City Rent Guidelines Board will hold a public hearing on **June 16, 2014** at the Emigrant Savings Bank Building, 49-51 Chambers Street (between Broadway and Centre Street), New York, NY 10007 from 2:00 P.M. to 6:00 P.M to consider public comments concerning proposed rent adjustments for renewal leases for apartments, lofts, hotels (including class A and class B hotels, SROs, rooming houses and lodging houses) and other housing units subject to the Rent Stabilization Law of 1969 and the Emergency Tenant Protection Act of 1974. These adjustments will affect renewal leases commencing between October 1, 2014 through September 30, 2015.

Registration of speakers is required and pre-registration is now being

accepted and is advised. Pre-registration requests for the hearing must be received before 1:00 P.M. one business day **prior** to the public hearing date. Speakers may also register the day of the hearing until 5:30 P.M. For further information and to pre-register for the public hearing call the Board at (212) 385-2934 or write to the NYC Rent Guidelines Board, 51 Chambers Street, Room 202, New York, NY 10007. Persons who request that a sign language interpreter or other form of reasonable accommodation for a disability be provided at a hearing are requested to notify the Rent Guidelines Board by June 6, 2014 at 4:30 P.M.

Proposed rent guidelines for all of the above classes of stabilized housing units were adopted on **May 5**, **2014** and published in the City Record on **May 9**, **2014**. Copies of the proposed guidelines are available from the NYC Rent Guidelines Board office at the above listed address, at the Board's website nycrgb.org, or at rules.cityofnewyork.us.

j4-16

TRANSPORTATION

■ NOTICE

COMMUTER VAN SERVICE AUTHORITY

Queens Hearing - 6 Year Renewal

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Transportation is conducting a hearing on a 6 Year Renewal and an expansion of vans for a van authority currently authorized in the Boroughs of Queens/Brooklyn and Manhattan. The existing territory is bounded on the north by 32nd Avenue from College Point Blvd. to Murray Lane, bounded on the east by Murray Lane from 32nd Avenue to 45th Avenue, along 156th Street from 45th Avenue to Parsons Blvd., along Parsons Blvd. from Oak Avenue to Rose Avenue along Rose Avenue from Parsons Blvd. to Kissena Blvd., along Kissena Blvd. from Rose Avenue to 59th Avenue, bounded on the south by 59th Avenue from Kissena Blvd. to College Point Blvd., bounded on the west by College Point Blvd. from 59th Avenue to 32nd Avenue. From and to said territory to the borough of Manhattan mass transit and shopping facilities bounded on the north by Bayard Street from Baxter Street to Bowery, bounded on the east by Bowery from Bayard to Division Street, bounded on the south by Division Street from Bowery to Baxter Street, bounded on the west by Baxter Street from Division Street to Bayard Street. The van company requesting this expansion is G&E Transportation, Inc. The address is 133-56 41st Avenue #101, Flushing, NY 11355. The applicant currently utilizes 15 vans daily to provide service 24 hours a day.

There will be a public hearing held on Friday, June 20, 2014 at Queens Borough Hall, 120-55 Queens Boulevard, Large Conference Room (213 Part 2), Kew Gardens, NY 11424 from 2:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M. for an opportunity to voice your position on this application. In addition, written comments in support or in opposition to this application may be sent to Ms. Dorothy Szorc at the New York City Department of Transportation, Division of Traffic and Planning - 6th Floor, 55 Water Street, New York, NY 10041 no later than June 20, 2014. Any written comments received after this date may not be considered. Those opposing the application must clearly specify why the proposed service will not meet present and/or future public convenience and necessity.

j11-17

COMMUTER VAN SERVICE AUTHORITY

Queens Hearing

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Transportation is conducting a hearing on the expansion of vans for a van authority currently authorized in the Boroughs of Queens/Brooklyn and Manhattan. The van company requesting this expansion is: J & HE Transportation, Inc. The address is 40-06 Case Street, 1st Floor, Elmhurst, NY 11373. The applicant currently utilizes 19 vans daily and is requesting 20 additional vans to provide daily service 24 hours a day.

There will be a public hearing held on Friday, June 20, 2014 at Queens Borough Hall, 120-55 Queens Boulevard, Large Conference Room (213 Part 2), Kew Gardens, NY 11424 from 2:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M. for an opportunity to voice your position on this application. In addition, written comments in support or in opposition to this application may be sent to Ms. Dorothy Szorc at the New York City Department of Transportation, Division of Traffic and Planning - 6th Floor, 55 Water Street, New York, NY 10041 no later than June 20, 2014. Any written comments received after this date may not be considered. Those opposing the application must clearly specify why the proposed service will not meet present and/or future public convenience and necessity

COMMUTER VAN SERVICE AUTHORITY APPLICATION Queens Hearing - 6 Year Renewal

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Transportation has received an application for a 6 Year Renewal and expansion of vans for an existing commuter van service authority in the Borough of Queens. The existing territory is from a residential area of Queens bounded on the north by Jamaica Avenue from Guy Brewer Boulevard to Hollis Avenue/Farmers Boulevard, bounded on the east by Hollis Avenue/Farmers Boulevard/Merrick Boulevard/along Hook Creek Boulevard to 149th Street, bounded on the south by 149th Street/Huxley Street/147th Avenue/225th Street/North Conduit Avenue to Rockaway Boulevard, bounded on the west by Rockaway Boulevard. Baisley Boulevard/Guy Brewer Boulevard to Jamaica Avenue. The applicant is CEDI Transportation. They can be reached at 161-36 118TH Avenue, Jamaica, NY 11434. The applicant is proposing to add 9 van(s) daily to provide this service 24 hours a day.

There will be a public hearing held on Friday, June 20, 2014 at the Queens Borough Hall, 120-55 Queens Blvd., Room 213, Part 2, Kew Gardens, NY 11424 from 2:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M. so that you may have an opportunity to voice your position on this application. In addition, written comments in support or in opposition to this application may be sent to Ms. Dorothy Szorc at the New York City Department of Transportation, Division of Traffic and Planning, 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10041 no later than June 20, 2014. Any written comments received after this date may not be considered. Those opposing the application must clearly specify why the proposed service will not meet present and/or future public convenience and necessity

i10-16

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, Room 945 commencing at 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, June 25, 2014. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request sign-language interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor SW, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550.

#1 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 26 Bruckner, LLC to continue to maintain and use two bollards and one bench on the west sidewalk of Alexander Avenue, between Bruckner Boulevard and East 132nd Street, and two bollards and two benches on the south sidewalk of Bruckner Boulevard, between Alexander Avenue and Lincoln Avenue, in the Borough of the Bronx. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 - \$950/per annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#2 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 157 West 57^{th} Street Condominium to construct, maintain and use an electrical snowmelt system in the north sidewalk of West 57^{th} Street and in the south sidewalk of West 58^{th} Street, east of Seventh Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2015 - \$14,691/annum For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$15,110
For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$15,529
For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$15,948
For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$16,367
For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$16,786
For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$17,205
For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$17,624
For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - \$18,043
For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - \$18,462
For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - \$18,881

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$18,900 and the insurance shall be in the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate

#3 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 329 West 21st Street Corp. to continue to maintain and use a fenced-in area, together with cellar entrance stairs, on and in the north sidewalk of West 21st Street, between 9th Avenue and 8th Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $1,870 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $1,923 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $1,976 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2018 - $2,029 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $2,082 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2020 - $2,135 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $2,188 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $2,241 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $2,294 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2023 - $2,294 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $2,347
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#4 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Bronx Full Gospel Assembly to continue to maintain and use a ramp, together with a stairway, on the south sidewalk of East 222nd Street, east of Carpenter Avenue, in the Borough of the Bronx. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 - \$25/per annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$7,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#5 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Inglary, Inc. to continue to maintain and use a walled-in and fenced-in area on the southwest sidewalk of Remsen Avenue and on the west sidewalk of East 51st Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $10,368 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $10,663 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $10,958 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $11,253 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $11,548 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $11,843 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $12,138 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $12,433 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $12,728 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $13,023
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$19,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#6 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing JAV, Inc. to continue to maintain and use a fenced-in parking area and planted area on the north sidewalk of Co-Op City Boulevard, east of Baychester Avenue, in the Borough of the Bronx. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $4,147 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $4,265 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $4,383 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $4,501 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $4,619 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $4,737 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $4,855 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $4,973 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $5,091 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $5,209
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,200 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#7 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Montefiore Medical Center to continue to maintain and use a transformer vault in the south sidewalk of Gun Hill Road, west of Bainbridge Avenue, in the Borough of the Bronx. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $4,981 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $5,123 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $5,265 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $5,407 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $5,549 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $5,691 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $5,833 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $5,975 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $6,117 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $6,259
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$15,000 and the

insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#8 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing VNO 100 West 33rd Street LLC to continue to maintain and use a bridge over and across West 32rd Street, west of Avenue of the Americas, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $5,728 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $5,891 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2017 - $6,054 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $6,217 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $6,380 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $6,543 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2020 - $6,566,706 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2021 - $6,706 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $6,869 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $7,032 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $7,195
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Two Hundred Fifty Thousand Dollars (\$1,250,000) per occurrence, and Five Million Dollars (\$5,000,000) aggregate.

#9 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing The United Nations to construct, maintain and use bollards, horizontal ties, operable raptor barrier, operable gate arms, pedestrian signals and a staircase and ramp each having a fence, a guardrail and a handrail along the perimeter of the United Nations headquarters complex on First Avenue upon the property of City of New York, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of Five years from date of approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions according to the following schedule:

There shall be no Compensation

There is no security deposit and the insurance shall be the amount of Twenty Five Million Dollars (\$25,000,000) per occurrence, and Twenty Five Million Dollars (\$25,000,000) aggregate.

#10 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Wing Wah Realty Co. Inc. to continue to maintain and use the cellar entrances on the south sidewalk of Bayard Street, east of Mott Street, and the cellar entrance on the east sidewalk of Mott Street, south of Bayard Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $2,588 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $2,662 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $2,736 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2018 - $2,810 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $2,884 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $2,958 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $3,032 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $3,106 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $3,180 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $3,254
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$8,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

j5-25

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

■ NOTICE

The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Purchasing is currently selling surplus assets on the internet. Visit http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/nycdcas.ny/browse/home.

To begin bidding, simply click on 'Register' on the home page.

There are no fees to register. Offerings may include but are not limited to: office supplies/equipment, furniture, building supplies, machine

tools, HVAC/plumbing/electrical equipment, lab equipment, marine equipment, and more

Public access to computer workstations and assistance with placing bids is available at the following locations:

- DCAS Central Storehouse, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Middle Village, NY 11379
- DCAS, Office of Citywide Purchasing, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007

j2-d31

POLICE

■ NOTICE

OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants. Recovered, lost, abandoned property, obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves.

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

INQUIRIES

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property Clerk.

FOR MOTOR VEHICLES (All Boroughs):

- Springfield Gardens Auto Pound, 174-20 North Boundary Road, Queens, NY 11430, (718) 553-9555
- Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street, Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2030

FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza, New York, NY 10038, (646) 610-5906
- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, $(718)\ 875-6675$
- Bronx Property Clerk 215 East 161 Street, Bronx, NY 10451, $\left(718\right)590\text{-}2806$
- Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place, Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678
- Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater Plaza, Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484

j2-d31

PROCUREMENT

"Compete To Win" More Contracts!

Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete To Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and women-owned businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

• Win More Contracts at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence.

HHS ACCELERATOR

To respond to human services Requests for Proposals (RFPs) released Fall 2013 and later, vendors must first complete and submit an electronic prequalification application using the City's Health and Human Services (HHS) Accelerator System. The HHS Accelerator System is a web-based system maintained by the City of New York for use by its human services Agencies to manage procurement. To establish this, the City of New York is using the innovative procurement method, as permitted and in accordance with Section 3-12 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules of the City of New York ("PPB Rules"). The new process will remove redundancy by capturing information about boards, filings, policies, and general service experience centrally. As a result, specific proposals for funding will be more focused on program design, scope, and budget.

Important information about the new method:

- Prequalification applications are required every three years.
- Documents related to annual corporate filings must be submitted on an annual basis to remain eligible to compete.
- Prequalification applications will be reviewed to validate compliance with corporate filings, organizational capacity, and relevant service experience.
- Approved organizations will be eligible to compete and would submit electronic proposals through the system.

RFPs to be managed by HHS Accelerator are listed on the NYC Procurement Roadmap located at http://www.nyc.gov/html/ hhsaccelerator/html/roadmap/roadmap.shtml. All current and prospective vendors should frequently review information listed on roadmap to take full advantage of upcoming opportunities for funding.

Participating NYC Agencies

HHS Accelerator, led by the Deputy Mayor for Health and Human Services, is governed by an Executive Steering Committee of Agency Heads who represent the following NYC Client and Community- based Services Agencies:

Administration for Children's Services (ACS)

Department for the Aging (DFTA)

Department of Corrections (DOC)

Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) Department of Homeless Services (DHS)

Department of Probation (DOP)

Department of Small Business Services (SBS)

Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD)

Housing and Preservation Department (HPD)

Human Resources Administration (HRA) Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC)

To sign up for training on the new system, and for additional information about HHS Accelerator, including background materials, user guides and video tutorials, please visit www.nyc.gov/hhsaccelerator.

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S SERVICES

■ AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

RESIDENTIAL CARE SERVICES - Renewal - PIN#06811P0014010R001 - AMT: \$4,061,071.00 - TO: Leake and Watts Services Inc., 463 Hawthorne Ave., Yonkers, NY 10705.

CHIEF MEDICAL EXAMINER

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

SERVICE, MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR OF ILLUMINA MISEQ INSTRUMENT - Sole Source - Available only from a single source - PIN# 81616ME0001 - Due 6-19-14 at 10:00 A.M.

The Office of Chief Medical Examiner (OCME) intends to enter into a sole source contract with Illumina Inc. at 5200 Illumina Way, San

Diego, CA 92121 for the service, maintenance and repair of Illumina

Any other vendor who is capable of providing these services to the NYC Office of Chief Medical Examiner may express their interest in

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Chief Medical Examiner, 421 E. 26th Street, 10th Floor, New York, NY 10016. Luis Rodriguez (212) 323-1733; Fax: (646) 500-5547;

lrodriguez@ocme.nyc.gov

j13-19

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

■ AWARD

Services (other than human services)

LANDSCAPE MAINTENANCE SERVICES IN THE FIVE BOROUGHS OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#85613B0023001 - AMT: \$1,399,872.00 - TO: Prime Landscape Services, LLC., 15 Trinity Place, Staten Island, NY 10310.

≠ j16

ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN SERVICES, IN MANHATTAN, **BELOW DUANE STREET** - Negotiated Acquisition PIN#85609P0001CNVN001 - AMT: \$1,000,000.00 - TO: Stantec Architecture, Inc., 50 West 23rd Street, New York, NY 10010. This award resulted from a Negotiated Acquisition Extension pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the New York City Procurement Policy Board Rules.

• j16

Construction / Construction Services

GENERAL CONSTRUCTION WORK IN THE BOROUGHS OF **MANHATTAN AND THE BRONX** - Negotiated Acquisition PIN#85611B0014001N001 - AMT: \$5,000,000.00 - TO: Ashnu International, Inc., 58-09 28th Avenue, Woodside, NY 11377.

This award resulted from a Negotiated Acquisition Extension pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the New York City Procurement Policy Board Rules.

≠ j16

SIDEWALK SHEDS/SCAFFOLDING IN THE BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN - Renewal - PIN#85610B0045CNVR003 - AMT:

MANHATTAN - Renewal - PIN#85610B0045CNVR003 - AMT: \$800,000.00 - TO: Atlantic Hoisting and Scaffolding, Inc., 700 Commercial Avenue, Carlstadt, NJ 07072.

SIDEWALK SHEDS/SCAFFOLDING IN THE BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN - Renewal - PIN#85610B0046CNVR003 - AMT: \$400,000.00 - TO: Atlantic Hoisting and Scaffolding, Inc., 700 Commercial Avenue, Carlstadt, NJ 07072.

SIDEWALK SHEDS/SCAFFOLDING IN BRONX, QUEENS, AND STATEN ISLAND - Renewal - PIN#85610B0024001R003 -

AND STATEN ISLAND - Renewal - PIN#85610B0024001R003 AMT: \$400,000.00 - TO: Atlantic Hoisting and Scaffolding, Inc., 700 Commercial Avenue, Carlstadt, NJ 07072.

≠ j16

Goods

- SHELF STABLE FRUITS, VEG., FISH, DESSERTS DOC
 Competitive Sealed Bids PIN#8571400349 AMT: \$11,291.80 TO:
 Hydrozyme Corp., 444 East 86th Street 16 G, New York, NY 10028.

 SHELF STABLE FRUITS, VEG., FISH, DESSERTS DOC Competitive Sealed Bids PIN#8571400349 AMT: \$431,311.82 TO:
 H Schrier and Company Inc., 4901 Glenwood Road, Brooklyn, NY
- SHELF STABLE FRUITS, VEG., FISH, DESSERTS DOC Competitive Sealed Bids PIN#8571400349 AMT: \$1,270,209.54 TO: Robbins Sales Company Inc., P.O. Box 251, Syosset, NY 11791.

 VEHICLE, CROSSOVER AWD Competitive Sealed Bids PIN#8571400030 AMT: \$10,966,055.00 TO: Bronx Ford, Inc. dba
- City World Ford, 3305 Boston Road, Bronx, NY 10469.

 FLOOR MACHINE, SCRUBBING, WAXING AND POLISHING
- Competitive Sealed Bids PIN#8571400077 AMT: \$267,100.00 TO: Sanico, Inc., P.O. Box 2037, Binghamton, NY 13902.

GSA GENERAL PURPOSE COMMERCIAL INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY, EQUIPMENT, SOFTWARE AND SERVICES-

DOHMH - Intergovernmental Purchase - PIN#8571400476 - AMT: \$1,325,594.20 - TO: Stockell Healthcare Systems, Inc., 15400 South Outer Forty Suite 105, Chesterfield, MO 63017-2063. GSA : GS-35F-0195X

Suppliers wishing to be considered for a contract with the General Services Administration of the Federal Government are advised to contact the Small Business Utilization Center, Jacob K. Javits Federal Building, 26 Federal Plaza, Room 18-130, New York, NY 10278 or by phone; 212-264-1234.

≠ j16

Goods and Services

FUEL OIL AND REPAIRS FOR HPD - ERP - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571300078 - AMT: \$10,183,340.20 - TO: F and S Petroleum Corp., 500 Tiffany Street, Suite 2, Bronx, NY 10474.

🕶 j16

■ SOLICITATION

Goods

WATER SYSTEMS (RE-AD) - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571400496 - Due 7-10-14 at 4:30 P.M.

A copy of the bid can be downloaded from the City Record Online site at http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp. Enrollment is free. Vendors may request the bid by contacting Vendor Relations via email at dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov, by telephone at (212) 669-8610 or by fax at (212) 669-7603.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Citywide Administrative Services, One Centre Street, 18th Floor South, New York, NY 10007. Kareem Alibocas (212) 386-0466; Fax: (212) 669-4867; kalibocas@dcas.nyc.gov

🕶 j16

LEASING, VEHICLES, VARIOUS NON-DESCRIPT - NYPD

- Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571400475 - Due 7-8-14 at 10:30 A.M.

A copy of the bid can be downloaded from the City Record Online site at http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp. Enrollment is free. Vendors may also request the bid by contacting Vendor Relations via email at dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov, by telephone at 212-669-8610 or by fax at 212-669-7603.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Edward Andersen (212) 669-8509; eanderso@dcas.nyc.gov

≠ j16

CORRECTION: PHOTOGRAPHIC SUPPLIES BRAND SPECIFIC - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 8571400046 - Due 6-24-14 at 10:30 A.M.

CORRECTION: Correction on part numbers. A copy of the bid can be downloaded from City Record Online at http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp. Enrollment is free. Vendor may also request the bid by contacting Vendor Relations via email at dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov, by telephone at 212-669-8610.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Wendy Almonte (212) 386-0471; Fax: (212) 669-4867; walmonte@dcas.nyc.gov

≠ j16

Services (other than human services)

PUBLIC SURPLUS ONLINE AUCTION - Other - PIN#0000000000 Due 12-31-14

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Citywide Administrative Services, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Queens Village, NY 11379. Donald Lepore (718) 417-2152; Fax: (212) 313-3135; dlepore@dcas.nyc.gov

■ VENDOR LIST

Goods

EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION

CORRECTION: In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

A. Collection Truck Bodies

B. Collection Truck Cab Chassis

C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Mr. Edward Andersen, Procurement Analyst, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8509

j2-d31

DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION

■ AWARD

Construction / Construction Services

RECONSTRUCTION OF FORDHAM PLAZA PHASE A BOUNDED BY EAST FORDHAM ROAD FROM 3RD AVENUE
TO WEBSTER AVENUE, ETC...-BOROUGH OF THE BRONX
- Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN #85014B0122001 - AMT:

\$18,562,736.00 - TO: Padilla Construction Services, Inc., 299 Main Street, Westbury, NY 11590. PROJECT ID: HWXFPLZA/DDC PIN: 8502014HW0063C

≠ j16

EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Goods and Services

LIC DATA CENTER DRIP PAN INSTALLATION - Sole Source -Available only from a single source - PIN# 062104 - Due 6-23-14 at

NYCERS intends to enter into a contract with Cauldwell Wingate Company LLC in the amount of \$110,313.00 for the installation of drip pans in the Data Center of NYCERS' Long Island City Disaster Recovery Site ("LIC") located at 30-30 47th Avenue, Long Island City, NY. The address for Cauldwell Wingate Company is 380 Lexington Avenue, 53rd Floor, New York, NY 10168. The scope of services that Avenue, 35rd F100r, New 10rk, N1 10106. The stope of services that Cauldwell Wingate Company will provide includes the fabrication and installation of drain pans and leak detectors. Pursuant to Section 3-05(b) of the City's Procurement Policy Board Rules, a determination that this contract should be done as a Sole Source procurement is being made due to the following circumstances: Cauldwell Wingate Company is the builder of LIC, involved in the original planning of the Data Center, and familiar with the Date Center layout and the issues involving the roof leakage in the Data Center, and thus is the sole source that can provide the aforementioned services.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Employees' Retirement System, 335 Adams Street, Suite 2300, Brooklyn,

NY 11201. Pooja Bansal (347) 643-3545; Fax: (347) 643-3200; pbansal@nycers.org

j10-16

■ SOLICITATION

Goods and Services

ENTERPRISE LOG MANAGEMENT (SIEM) SOLUTION - Request for Proposals - PIN#072014 - Due 7-8-14 at 5:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Employees' Retirement System, 335 Adams Street, Suite 2300. Cheryl Greenidge (347) 643-3169; Fax: (347) 643-3600; bidresponse@nycers.org

FINANCIAL INFORMATION SERVICES AGENCY

■ AWARD

Services (other than human services)

BUSINESS RECOVERY AND CONTINUITY SERVICES -

Negotiated Acquisition - PIN# 127FY1500003 - AMT: \$3,378,777.00 - TO: International Business Machines Corp., 590 Madison Avenue, 16th Floor Drop 6518, New York, NY 10022.

Pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules (PPB) the Financial Information Services Agency (FISA) has extended its current contract with International Business Machines Corporation (IBM) for Business Recovery Services. The term of this contract shall be from 7/1/14 - 6/30/16.

≠ j16

HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 A.M. and 4:30 P.M. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018.

j2-d31

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

TUBERCULOSIS CONTROL

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Goods

SIRTURO (BEDAQUILINE) MEDICATION PURCHASE - Sole Source - Available only from a single source - PIN# 15TB005701R0X00 Due 6-17-14 at 10:00 A.M.

DOHMH intends to enter a Sole Source agreement with Metro Medical Supply Inc. (a specialty dristributor for Janssen Therapeutics) to supply SIRTURO (bedaquiline) Medication, in accordance with purchase by the DOHMH Bureau of STD and TB Pharmacy, for usage by the DOHMH's Bureau of Tuberculosis Control for the treatment of patients with Multi drug-resistant Tuberculosis. Any vendor who feels that they can provide this service for such procurements in the future, can submit an expression of interest.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Mental Hygiene, 42-09 28th Street, 17th Floor, LIC, NY 11101. Shamecka Williams (347) 396-6656; Fax: (347) 396-6758;

swillia 9@health.nyc.gov

j10-16

HOUSING AUTHORITY

SUPPLY MANAGEMENT

■ SOLICITATION

Construction / Construction Services

CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT AS AGENT SERVICES FOR COMPREHENSIVE IMPROVEMENTS-MITCHEL HOUSES, BRONX - Request for Proposals - PIN#61257 - Due 7-17-14 at 3:00 P.M.

The New York City Housing Authority seeks proposals from a qualified proposer ("consultant") as set forth more fully within Section 2-Scope of Services of this Solicitation: CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT as AGENT SERVICES For Comprehensive Improvements to Mitchel Houses, The Bronx. A non-mandatory Proposers' conference ("Proposers' Conference") and site walk-thru will be held on June 25, 2014 at 11:00 A.M. in the Mitchel Houses Community Center located at 210 Alexander Avenue, Bronx, NY 10454. Although not required, attendance is recommended and it is strongly encouraged for all

interested Proposers. In the event that a Proposer has any questions concerning this Solicitation, they should be submitted to the Solicitation Coordinator, Robert Algozini via e-mail Robert.Algozini@ nycha.nyc.gov (c: Sunny.Philip@nycha.nyc.gov) no later than 2:00 P.M. EST, on July 1, 2014. The subject line of the e-mail must clearly denote the title of the Solicitation for which questions are being asked. All questions and answers will be shared with all the Proposers receiving this Solicitation by July 8, 2014. In order to be considered, each proposer must demonstrate experience in performing the same or similar scope of Services as those outlined in the referenced Scope of Work, Section 2 and the selected proposer must satisfy the minimum required qualifications as outlined in Sections 3, 4 and 5. The proposal should contain sufficient details to enable NYCHA to evaluate it in should contain sufficient details to enable NYCHA to evaluate it in accordance with the criteria set forth in Section 5-Evaluation Criteria of this Solicitation. Proposers electing to request hard copies of the bid documents (paper document), rather than downloading from NYCHA and #65533;s iSupplier portal, will be subject to a \$25 non-refundable fee; payable to NYCHA by USPS-Money Order/Certified Check only for each set of Solicitation documents requested. Remit payment to NYCHA Finance Department at 90 Church Street, 6th Floor; obtain receipt and present it to 6th Floor/Supply Management Procurement Group A Solicitation package will be generated at time of request Group. A Solicitation package will be generated at time of request. Proposers should refer to sections 3 and 4, Proposal Submission Procedure and Proposal Content Requirements of this Solicitation for details on the submission procedures and requirements. ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION OF PROPOSAL IS NOT ALLOWED FOR THIS JOB. Each proposer is required to submit one (1) signed original; five (5) additional copies and also another copy in PDF format in a Flash Drive or in a CD, which all includes all items required by Section 4 and 5 to NYCHA, Supply Management Procurement Dept., 90 Church Street, 6th Floor, by July 17, 2014 at 3:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Housing Authority, 90 Church Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Robert Algozini (212) 306-3820; Fax: (212) 306-5109; robert.algozini@nycha.nyc.gov

≠ j16

Goods

 $\bf B$ AND G HEAT EXCHANGER - Competitive Sealed Bids - RFQ #61251 HS - Due 6-24-14 at 10:30 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Housing Authority, 90 Church Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Harvey Shenkman (212) 306-4558; Fax: (212) 306-5109; harvey.shenkman@nycha.nyc.gov

≠ j16

Goods and Services

BID EXTENSION: SMD RESIDENT VOCATIONAL TRAINING SERVICES FOR THE FINANCIAL SERVICES SECTOR - Request for Proposals - PIN#60872-2 - Due 7-8-14 at 2:00 P.M.

BID EXTENSION: The New York City Housing Authority is committed to increasing opportunities for low- and moderate-income New Yorkers by providing safe, affordable housing and facilitating access to social and community services. More than 400,000 New Yorkers reside in NYCHAS 334 public housing developments around the five boroughs, and another 235,000 receive subsidized rental assistance in private homes through the NYCHA-administered Section 8 Leased Housing Program.

The New York City Housing Authority (NYCHA) seeks proposals from qualified entities to provide economic opportunity services, as more fully described in Section II of the RFP, to NYCHA residents. Performance Milestones - Working closely and collaboratively with REES, the Provider shall provide the Services pursuant to the terms and conditions of the Agreement as described in Section II. Reporting - The Provider shall also issue various reports to NYCHA as described in Section II.

All questions regarding this Solicitation must be submitted in writing via e-mail and received by NYCHA, no later than 2:00 P.M. on June 23, 2014. Questions should be directed to NYCHA's Coordinator, Meddy

Interested firms are invited to obtain a copy on NYCHAs website: Doing Business With NYCHA. Http://www.nyc.gov/nychabusiness; Select-Selling to NYCHA. Vendors are instructed to access the Getting Started: Register or Log-in link. If you have supplied goods or services to NYCHA in the past and you have your log-in credentials, click-

Returning iSupplier users, Log-in here. If you do not have your log-in credentials, select-Request a Log-in ID. Upon access, select-Sourcing Supplier then-Sourcing Homepage; conduct a search for RFP number 60872-2. Proposers electing to obtain a non-electronic paper document will be subject to a \$25 non-refundable fee; payable to NYCHA by USPS-Money Order/Certified Check only for each set of RFP documents requested. Remit payment to NYCHA Finance Department at 90 Church Street, 6th Floor; obtain receipt and present it to the Supply Management Procurement Group; RFP package will be generated at time of request.

Each Proposer is required to submit one (1) signed original proposal and five (5) copies of its original proposal. The original proposal must be clearly labeled as such. If there are any differences between the original and any of the copies, the material in the original will prevail.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Housing Authority, 90 Church Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Meddy Ghabaee (212) 306-4839; Fax: (212) 306-5108; meddy.ghabaee@nycha.nyc.gov

≠ j16

HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

■ AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

NON-EMERGENCY SCATTER SITE I NY/NYIII HOUSING AND SUPPORTIVE SERVICES FOR PLWA - Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN#09611P0059002 - AMT: \$720,000.00 - TO: Project Hospitality, Inc., 100 Park Avenue, Staten Island, NY 10302. Term: 01/01/2014 - 12/31/2016

≠ j16

CONTRACTS

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

PLACEMENT OF ADVERTISEMENTS IN NEW YORK CITY BUS SHELTERS - Sole Source - Available only from a single source - PIN# 09614S0006 - Due 6-26-14 at 2:00 P.M.

"For informational purposes only"

The Human Resources Administrations/Office of Communications and Marketing intends to enter into Sole Source negotiations with CEMUSA NY, LLC to place advertisements in Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) bus shelters. As part of the Mayor's effort to ensure that New Yorkers who may be eligible apply for benefits available to them, The Human Resources Administrations/ Office of Communications and Marketing is developing an advertisement campaign in New York City bus shelters to inform and encourage them to apply. PIN#15UPECM00701 Term: 7/1/2014-6/30/2017 Amount: \$400,000.00

Organizations that believe they are qualified to provide this service or are interested in similar future procurements may express their interest by letter addressed to: Joanne Weston

HRA/Office of Communications and Marketing 180 Water St 22nd Floor, New York, NY 10038

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Human Resources Administration, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Barbara Beirne (929) 221-6348; beirneb@hra.nyc.gov

i10-16

PLACEMENT OF ADS IN BUSES AND SUBWAYS - Sole Source - Available only from a single source - PIN# 09614S0007 - Due 6-26-14 at 2:00 P.M.

"For Informational Purposes Only"

The Human Resources Administration/Office of Communications and Marketing intends to enter into sole source negotiations with CBS Outdoor Inc. for ad placement in the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) buses and subways. As part of the mayor's effort to ensure that New Yorkers who may be eligible apply for benefits available to them, the Human Resources Administration/Office of

Communications and Marketing is developing an ad campaign in New York City Buses and subways to inform and encourage them to apply. PIN#:15UPECM00601 Term:7/1/14 - 6/30/17 Amount: \$1,000,000.00.

Organizations that believe they are qualified to provide this service or are interested in similar future procurements may express their interest by letter addressed to:

Joanne Weston, HRA/Office of Communications and Marketing, 180 Water Street, 22nd Floor, New York, NY 10038.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time

specified above. Human Resources Administration, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Barbara Beirne (929) 221-6348; beirneb@hra.nyc.gov

j10-16

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

PROVISION OF RESOURCE COORDINATORS FACILITATE REFERRAL AND PLACEMENT OF FAMILY COURT-INVOLVED YOUTH - Government to Government - PIN#00209T0002CNVR003 -Due 6-23-14 at 3:00 P.M.

The Mayor's Office of Criminal Justice ("MOCJ"), in accordance with Section 4-04 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules, intends to exercise its option to renew its agreement with the New York State Unified Court System, Office of Court Administration to: 1) facilitate the referral and placement of Family Court-involved youth to the City's Alternative to Detention (ATD) Program, and, 2) to liaise between the courts, Probation and the ATD providers to ensure the timely exchange of information required to ensure participants' compliance with court mandates, for an amount not to exceed \$306,748. The term of the renewal agreement will be from January 1, 2013 to December 31, 2013. There will be no option to renew.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Mayor's Office of Criminal Justice, One Centre Street, Room 1012 North, New York, NY 10007. Monique Davis (212) 788-6793; mdavis@cityhall.nyc.gov

≠ j16-20

PARKS AND RECREATION

CAPITAL PROJECTS

■ VENDOR LIST

Construction / Construction Services

PREQUALIFIED VENDOR LIST: GENERAL CONSTRUCTION NON-COMPLEX GENERAL CONSTRUCTION SITE WORK ASSOCIATED WITH NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION ("DPR" AND/OR "PARKS") PARKS AND PLAYGROUNDS CONSTRUCTION AND RECONSTRUCTION PROJECTS

DPR is seeking to evaluate and pre-qualify a list of general contractors (a"PQL") exclusively to conduct non-complex general construction site work involving the construction and reconstruction of DPR parks and playgrounds projects not exceeding \$3 million per contract ("General Construction").

By establishing contractor's qualifications and experience in advance, DPR will have a pool of competent contractors from which it can draw to promptly and effectively reconstruct and construction its parks, playgrounds, beaches, gardens and green-streets. DPR will select contractors from the General Construction PQL for non-complex general construction reconstruction site work of up to \$3,000,000 per contract, through the use of a Competitive Sealed Bid solicited from the PQL generated from this RFQ.

The vendors selected for inclusion in the General Construction PQL will be invited to participate in the NYC Construction Mentorship. NYC Construction Mentorship focuses on increasing the use of small NYC contractors by making them more competitive in their pursuit of NYC contracts, and winning larger contracts with larger values. Firms participating in NYC

Construction Mentorship will have the opportunity to take management classes and receive on-the-job training provided by a construction management firm.

 $\ensuremath{\mathsf{DPR}}$ will only consider applications for this General Construction PQL from contractors who meet any one of the following criteria:

- The submitting entity must be a Certified Minority/Woman Business enterprise (M/WBE)*;
 The submitting entity must be a registered joint venture or have a valid legal agreement as a joint venture, with at least one of the entities in the venture being a certified M/WBE*;
 The submitting entity must indicate a commitment to sub-contract
- The submitting entity must indicate a commitment to sub-contract no less than 50 percent of any awarded job to a certified M/WBE for every work order awarded.

*Firms that are in the process of becoming a New York City-certified M/WBE may submit a PQL application and submit a M/WBE Acknowledgement Letter, which states the Department of Small Business Services has begun the Certification process.

Application documents may also be obtained on-line at: http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp.; or http://www.nycgovparks.org/opportunities/business

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room $\hat{60}$, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Charlette Hamamgian (718) 760-6789; Fax: (718) 760-6781; charlette.hamamgian@parks.nyc.gov

f10-d31

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATION

Construction / Construction Services

RECONSTRUCTION OF HVAC SYSTEMS IN CONNECTION WITH THE RECONSTRUCTION OF RECREATION CENTERS AND NATURE CENTERS - Competitive Sealed Bids -PIN#84614B0115 - Due 7-31-14 at 10:30 A.M.

At various Parks and Recreation Locations, Boroughs of Queens, Brooklyn, and Staten Island, Known as Contract Number CNYG-1910MA1.

This procurement is subject to participation goals for MBEs and/or WBEs as required by Local Law 1 of 2013.

This contract is subject to Apprenticeship program requirements.

A Pre-bid meeting is scheduled for Friday, July 11, 2014, at 11:30 A.M. at Lost Battalion Hall Recreation Center, 93-29 Queens Blvd., Rego Park. Bid documents are available for a fee of \$25.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 r.M. Ine iee is payable by company check or money order to the City of NY, Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The Company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and for numbers are submitted by your company/messenger. telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64, Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Michael Shipman (718) 760-6771; michael.shipman@parks.nyc.gov

≠ j16

REVENUE AND CONCESSIONS

■ AWARD

Services (other than human services)

OPERATION OF A PROCESSING MOBILE TRUCK - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#Q12-MT. Solicitation No.: CWB2014B. Permit No.: Q12-MT

The City of New York Department of Parks and Recreation ("Parks") has awarded a concession to Stavros Sergiadis of 122 Chestnut Street, Lynbrook, NY 11563, for the operation of one (1) processing mobile truck for the sale of food items at Crocheron Park in the borough of Queens, NY. The concession, which was solicited by a Request for Bids, will operate pursuant to a license agreement for a five (5) year term. Compensation to the City is as follows: in each operating year of the permit, permittee shall pay the City a minimum annual fee (Year 1: \$5,003.00; Year 2: \$5,503.00; Year 3: \$6,003.00; Year 4: \$6,503.00; Year 5: \$7,003.00).

• OPERATION OF TENNIS PROFESSIONAL CONCESSION -Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#B251-TP. Solicitation No.: CWTP-2013 Permit No.: B251-TP

The City of New York Department of Parks and Recreation ("Parks") has awarded a concession to Maksim Dubov of 55 Oceana Drive East, Unit 5B, Brooklyn, NY 11235, for the use of one (1) court for the purpose of teaching tennis lessons at Manhattan Beach Park, in the borough of Brooklyn, NY. The concession, which was solicited by a Request for Bids, will operate pursuant to a license agreement for a five (5) year term. Compensation to the City is as follows: in each operating year of the permit, permittee shall pay the City a minimum annual fee (Year 1: \$12,000.00; Year 2: \$12,900.00; Year 3: \$13,868.00; Year 4: \$14,908.00; Year 5: \$16,026.00).

 OPERATION OF TENNIS PROFESSIONAL CONCESSION -Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#B51-TP. Solicitation No.: CWTP-2013 Permit No.: B51-TP

The City of New York Department of Parks and Recreation ("Parks") has awarded a concession to Maksim Dubov of 55 Oceana Drive East, Unit 5B, Brooklyn, NY 11235, for the use of one (1) court for the purpose of teaching tennis lessons at William E. Kelley Memorial Park, in the borough of Brooklyn, NY. The concession, which was solicited by a Request for Bids, will operate pursuant to a license agreement for a five (5) year term. Compensation to the City is as follows: in each operating year of the permit, permittee shall pay the City a minimum annual fee (Year 1: \$7,000.00; Year 2: \$7,350.00; Year 3: \$7,718.00; Year 4: \$8,104.00; Year 5: \$8,509.00).

• OPERATION OF TENNIS PROFESSIONAL CONCESSION -Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#B60-TP. Solicitation No.: CWTP-2013 Permit No.: B60-TP

The City of New York Department of Parks and Recreation ("Parks") has awarded a concession to Stephen Carberry of 105 71st Street, Brooklyn, NY 11209, for the use of one (1) court for the purpose of teaching tennis lessons at McKinley Park, in the borough of Brooklyn, NY. The concession, which was solicited by a Request for Bids, will operate pursuant to a license agreement for a five (5) year term. Compensation to the City is as follows: in each operating year of the permit, permittee shall pay the City a minimum annual fee (Year 1: \$7,000.00; Year 2: \$7,350.00; Year 3: \$7,850.00; Year 4: \$8,200.00; Year 5: \$8,600.00).

• j16

POLICE

CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

SANDBLAST AND PAINT 36' BOAT - Competitive Sealed Bids -PIN#05614B0009REBID - Due 6-30-14 at 11:00 A.M.

The New York City Police Department seeks a vendor for furnishing all labor and material necessary and required to sandblast and paint 36' police patrol boat and launch - EPIN 05614B0009 - Agency PIN 056140000919. If you are interested, you may obtain a free copy of the bid package online at www.nyc.gov/cityrecord, click "CITY RECORD ON-LINE (CROL) Searchable Database of All Procurement Notices" link. Click "Search Procurement Notices". Enter PIN#05614B0009. Click "Submit". Log in or enroll to download solicitations and/or awards.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Police, 51 Chambers Street, Room 310, New York, NY 10007. Stephanie Gallop (646) 610-5225

• j16

TRIBOROUGH BRIDGE AND TUNNEL AUTHORITY

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

REQUEST FOR EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST FOR CONSTRUCTION ADMINISTRATION AND INSPECTION SERVICES FOR PROJECT CB-99S/MP-03S - Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN#PSC142954000 - Due 7-1-14 at 3:30 P.M.

Please visit www.mta.info for further information.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time

Triborough Bridge and Tunnel Authority, 2 Broadway, New York, NY 10004. Victoria Warren (646) 252-7092; Fax: (646) 252-7077; vprocure@mtabt.org

≠ j16

AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS ON CONTRACT AWARDS

NOTE: INDIVIDUALS REQUESTING SIGN LANGUAGE INTERPRETERS SHOULD CONTACT THE MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES. PUBLIC HEARINGS UNIT. 253 BROADWAY. 9TH FLOOR, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10007, (212) 788-7490, NO LATER THAN SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD USERS SHOULD CALL VERIZON RELAY SERVICES.

AGING

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Monday, June 23, 2014, at the Department for the Aging, 2 Lafayette Street, 4th Floor Conference Room, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 12:00 P.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF the one (1) proposed contract between the Department for the Aging of the City of New York and the Contractor listed below, to provide training and technology enhancement programs through its Center for Technology Exploration specifically designed to serve older adults. The contract term shall be from October 1, 2013 to June 30, 2018 with a renewal option from July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019. The contract amount and the Community District in which the program is located is identified below.

Contractor/Address Older Adults Technology Services, Inc. 168 7th Street - Suite 3A Brooklyn, NY 11215

E-PIN/PIN 12514N0004001/ 12515MOUOATS Amount Boro/CD \$3,303,665 Citywide

The proposed contract is being funded through a Negotiated Acquisition pursuant to Section 3-04 of the PPB Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the Office of the Department for the Aging, Contract Procurement and Support Services, 2 Lafayette Street, Room 400, New York, NY 10007, on business days, from June 16, 2014 to June 23, 2014, excluding Holidays, from 10:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.

ず j16

HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Friday, June 27, 2014 at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, $14^{\rm th}$ Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF three (3) proposed contracts between the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York and the contractors listed below, for the Provision of School Based Teen Relationship Abuse Prevention Program (Teen-RAPP). The term of these contracts will be from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015.

Contractor/ Address

E-PIN

Amount

Service <u>Area</u>

CAMBA, Inc.

06908X0045CNVN005

\$598,292.00 Citywide

1720 Church Avenue Brooklyn, NY 11226

Center for the Elimination of Violence in the Family, Inc. 25 Chapel Street, Suite 904 Brooklyn, NY 11201 $06908X0042CNVN004 \quad \$1,\!246,\!907.00 \ \, \mathrm{Citywide}$

06908X0046CNVN005 \$982,352.00 Citywide

Edwin Gould Services for Children and Families 151 Lawrence Street Brooklyn, NY 11201

The proposed contractors have been selected through the Negotiated Acquisition Extension method, pursuant to Section 3-04 (b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board (PPB) Rules.

Draft copies of the proposed contracts are available for public inspection at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, Room 1418, New York, NY 10038 on business days, from June 16, 2014 through June 27, 2014, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M., excluding, Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays.

• j16

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Friday, June 27, 2014 at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF one (1) proposed contract between the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York and the contractor listed below, for the Provision of funding to support food pantries for hungry New Yorkers via Food Bank. The term of this contract will be from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015.

Contractor/ Service Address E-PIN Amount <u>Area</u> 09614N0005001 Food Bank for \$1,400,000.00 Citywide New York City

39 Broadway, 10th Floor New York, NY 10006

The proposed contractor has been selected through the Negotiated Acquisition Extension method, pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board (PPB) Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract will be available for public inspection at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, Room 1418, New York, NY 10038 on business days, from June 16, 2014 through June 27, 2014, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M., excluding, Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Friday, June 27, 2014 at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF one (1) proposed contract between the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York and the contractor listed below, for the Provision of Domestic Violence Intervention, Education and Prevention Program Services (DVIEP). Services will be citywide. The term of this contract will be from July 1, 2014 to December 31, 2014.

Contractor/

Address E-PIN Amount 06909X0077CNVN006 Safe Horizon, Inc. \$375,164.00 2 Lafayette Street,

3rd Floor, New York, NY 10007

The proposed contractor has been selected through the Negotiated Acquisition Extension method, pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board (PPB) Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract will be available for public inspection at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, Room 1418, New York, NY 10038 on business days, from June 16, 2014 through June 27, 2014, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M., excluding, Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays.

LAW DEPARTMENT

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Tuesday, July 1, 2014 at the Offices of the New York City Law Department ("Department"), located at 100 Church Street, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M., on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF the proposed extension contract between the Department and Diamond Reporting, Inc., located at 16 Court Street, Brooklyn, NY 11241, for provision of Standard Litigation-Related Court Reporting Services. The cost of the contract is an amount not to exceed \$500,000. The contract term shall be from April 15, 2014 through October 14, 2014. PIN 02514X003277; E-PIN 02507P0006CNVN002.

The proposed contractor has been selected for award by the negotiated acquisition extension method of source selection, pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the New York City Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the New York City Law Department, 100 Church Street Messenger Center, 100 Church Street, New York, NY, 10007, from June 16, 2014 through July 1, 2014, excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, from 9:30 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

• j16

SPECIAL MATERIALS

AGING

■ NOTICE

Notice of Concept Paper

In advance of the release of the Elder Abuse Prevention and Intervention Services (EAPIS) Request for Proposal (RFP), the Department for the Aging is issuing a concept paper presenting the purpose and plan for this program. The EAPIS concept paper is posted on the Department's website http://www.nyc.gov/aging. Public comment is invited and may be addressed to the contact person indicated in the concept paper. The period for public comments has been extended to July 15, 2014.

j10-16

OFFICE OF COLLECTIVE BARGAINING

■ NOTICE

NOTICE OF CERTIFICATION

This notice acknowledges that the Board of Certification has issued a Decision and Certification as follows:

DATE: June 6, 2014 **DOCKET #:**RE-178-07, RU-1249-05, RU-1250-05, RU-1255-08 & AC-36-07

DECISION: 7 OCB2d 15 (BOC 2014)

EMPLOYER: City of New York, represented by the Office of

Labor Relations 40 Rector Street, 4th Floor

New York, NY 10006

CERTIFICATION 15-14:

Unit Titles: Traffic Enforcement Agent Levels I, II,

III, and IV

(Title Code Nos. 71651, 7165A, and 7165B) Associate Traffic Enforcement Agent (Title Code No. 71652)

Parking Control Specialist (Title Code No. 41120) Associate Parking Control Specialist (Title Code No. 41122)

Joint Bargaining Representatives:

Communications Workers of America 80 Pine Street, 37th Floor New York, NY 10005

District Council 37, AFSCME, AFL-CIO 125 Barclay Street New York, NY 10007

International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Local 237 216 West $14^{\rm th}$ Street New York, NY 10011

≠ j16

HOUSING PRESERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT

■ NOTICE

REQUEST FOR COMMENT REGARDING AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT

Notice Date: June 11, 2014

To: Occupants, Former Occupants, and Other Interested Parties
Property: Address Application# Inquiry Period

Property: Address	Application#	Inquiry Period
$346~{ m West}~71^{ m st}~{ m Street},$ Manhattan	49/14	May 1, 2011 to Present
65 East 129 th Street, Manhattan	51/14	May 2, 2011 to Present
326 West 113 th Street, Manhattan	52/14	May 5, 2011 to Present
369 West 123 rd Street, Manhattan	53/14	May 5, 2011 to Present
603 West 187 th Street, Manhattan	54/14	May 8, 2011 to Present
416 West 144 th Street, Manhattan a/k/a 72 Hamilton Terrace	55/14	May 13, 2011 to Present
23 East 127 th Street, Manhattan	56/14	May 13, 2011 to
18 West 123 rd Street, Manhattan	59/14	May 21, 2011 to Present
218 Bowery, Manhattan a/k/a 218-220 Bowery	60/14	May 21, 2011 to Present
224 West 137 th Street, Manhattan	62/14	May 27, 2011 to Present
153 West 121st Street, Manhattan	64/14	May 28, 2011 to Present
405 Franklin Avenue, Brooklyn	57/14	May 1, 2011 to Present
303 Vanderbilt Avenue, Brooklyn	58/14	May 15, 2011 to Present
832 Lincoln Road, Brooklyn	61/14	May 22, 2011 to Present

Authority: SRO, Administrative Code §27-2093

Before the Department of Buildings can issue a permit for the alteration or demolition of a single room occupancy multiple dwelling, the owner must obtain a "Certification of No Harassment" from the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") stating that there has not been harassment of the building's lawful occupants during a specified time period. Harassment is conduct by an owner that is intended to cause, or does cause, residents to leave or otherwise surrender any of their legal occupancy rights. It can include, but is not limited to, failure to provide essential services (such as heat, water, gas, or electricity), illegally locking out building residents, starting frivolous lawsuits, and using threats or physical force.

The owner of the building identified above has applied for a Certification of No Harassment. If you have any comments or evidence of harassment at this building, please notify HPD at CONH Unit, 100 Gold Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10038 by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement, please call (212) 863-5277 or (212) 863-8211.

REQUEST FOR COMMENT REGARDING AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT

Notice Date: June 11, 2014

To: Occupants, Former Occupants, and Other Interested Parties
Property: Address Application# Inquiry Period

69 Huron Street, Brooklyn 50/14 October 4, 2004 to Present

Authority: Greenpoint-Williamsburg Anti-Harassment Area, Zoning Resolution $\S\S~23\text{-}013,\,93\text{-}90$

Before the Department of Buildings can issue a permit for the alteration or demolition of a multiple dwelling in certain areas designated in the Zoning Resolution, the owner must obtain a "Certification of No Harassment" from the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") stating that there has not been harassment of the building's lawful occupants during a specified time period. Harassment is conduct by an owner that is intended to cause, or does cause, residents to leave or otherwise surrender any of their legal occupancy rights. It can include, but is not limited to, failure to provide essential services (such as heat, water, gas, or electricity), illegally locking out building residents, starting frivolous lawsuits, and using threats or physical force.

The owner of the building identified above has applied for a Certification of No Harassment. If you have any comments or evidence of harassment at this building, please notify HPD at **CONH Unit**, **100 Gold Street**, **6th Floor**, **New York**, **NY 10038** by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement, please call (212) 863-5277 or (212) 863-8211.

j11-19

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL COORDINATION

■ NOTICE

Determinations of Significance

Negative Declaration

Project Name	CEQR Number	Date	Borough	CD
1065 Avenue of the Americas	14BSA097M	5/20/2014	Manhattan	MN05
110 West 73rd Street	14BSA040M	5/6/2014	Manhattan	MN07
1106-1108 Utica Avenue	13BSA037K	5/6/2014	Brooklyn	BK17
11-55 49th Avenue Rezoning	14DCP066Q	2/18/2014	Queens	QN02
12 West 21st Street	14BSA005M	2/4/2014	Manhattan	MN05
130 Prince Street	14DCP151M	5/19/2014	Manhattan	MN02
132 West 31st Street	14BSA020M	4/4/2014	Manhattan	MN05
133-10 39th Avenue	13BSA146Q	4/29/2014	Queens	QN07
136 Church Street	14BSA011M	4/4/2014	Manhattan	MN01
140 West 23rd Street	14BSA068M	4/29/2014	Manhattan	MN04
142 West 131st Street	14CAS004M	1/23/2014	Manhattan	MN10
155 Mercer Street	14DCP118M	3/17/2014	Manhattan	MN02
157 Columbus Avenue	14BSA016M	5/20/2014	Manhattan	MN07
158 Dikeman Street	12DCP026K	3/31/2014	Brooklyn	BK06
1629 First Avenue	14BSA047M	4/8/2014	Manhattan	MN08
162nd Street Houses	14HPD 052 X	5/9/2014	Bronx	BX04
19 East Houston Street	14DME001M	3/10/2014	Manhattan	MN02 MN05
2131 Hylan Boulevard	14BSA079R	4/8/2014	Staten	SI02
2244 Church Avenue	14BSA058K	4/8/2014	Brooklyn	BK14
262 West 121st Street	14CAS003M	1/23/2014	Manhattan	MN02
30-50 Whitestone Expressway	14BSA070Q	5/6/2014	Queens	QN07
350-370 Canal Street	14BSA051M	4/1/2014	Manhattan	MN01
3560/84 White Plains Road	14BSA033X	1/28/2014	Bronx	BX12
364 Bay Street	14BSA018R	4/4/2014	Staten	SI01
40-56 Tenth Avenue	13BSA048M	5/13/2014	Manhattan	MN02
42 Crosby Street	14DCP086M	1/21/2014	Manhattan	MN02
423 West 55th Street	14BSA021M	3/11/2014	Manhattan	MN04
455 West 37th Street	14 BSA 146 M	5/20/2014	Manhattan	MN04

495 Flatbush Avenue 514 49th Street	14BSA055K 14BSA025K	4/29/2014 4/29/2014	Brooklyn Brooklyn	BK09 BK06	Release of Rhinoncomimus Latipes Biocontrol Weevil on NYCDEP Lands	14DEP018U	4/30/2014	Upstate	
525 West 42nd Street 54 Car Service	14BSA094M	5/20/2014	Manhattan	MN04 BK12	Siphons Project	07DEP008Y	5/27/2014	Citywide	BK10
555 6th Avenue	14TLC037K 14BSA095M	1/14/2014 5/20/2014	Brooklyn Manhattan	MN04	The Henry Apartments	$14 \mathrm{HPD} 009 \mathrm{K}$	4/22/2014	Brooklyn	BK16
614/618 Morris Avenue	12BSA094X	4/8/2014	Bronx	BX01	Travis Meredith	13DEP 002 R	4/28/2014	Staten	SI02
688 Broadway	13DCP091M	2/18/2014	Manhattan	MN02	Infrastructure Improvements	1 4771 (10 477)	1/04/0014	0	ONIIO
695 Grand Street	14HPD044K	5/28/2014	Brooklyn	BK01	Trinity Car Service Inc. Tyrellan Avenue Project	14TLC047Q 10DCP050R	1/24/2014 2/18/2014	Queens Staten	QN10 SI03
74 Grand Street	14BSA080M	5/6/2014	Manhattan	MN02	Veteran's Road West	13DCP116R	5/5/2014	Staten	SI03
747 Broadway	14BSA027K	2/4/2014	Brooklyn	BK01	Commercial Development	1000111010	0/0/2014	Staten	5100
842 Lefferts Avenue	14BSA059K	4/1/2014	Brooklyn	BK09	Wandel Avenue Homes	13DCP009R	2/18/2014	Staten	SI01
91 Franklin Avenue	12BSA108K	4/8/2014	Brooklyn	BK03	Wards Point Infrastructure	10DEP 024 R	1/30/2014	Staten	SI03
A & S Limousine Service Corp.	14TLC048K	3/18/2014	Brooklyn	BK01	Improvements	1 4777 (10.40)	0/0/0014	0	ONIOE
All	OODCDOOOD	1/01/0014	04-4	BK04 SI03	Wellcare Car Service Inc.	14TLC042Q	2/3/2014 2/18/2014	Queens	QN07
Albourne Avenue Demapping Amendments to Chapter 20	12DEP074Y	1/21/2014 2/20/2014	Staten Citywide	2102	Woodward Avenue Rezoning Zoom Car Service	14DCP088Q 14TLC035K	1/6/2014	Queens Brooklyn	QN05 BK04
of Title 15 of the RCNY	120110741	2/20/2014	Citywide		Zooni Cai Service	1411000011	1/0/2014	Drooklyn	DIXO4
Governing and					Environ	nmental Impa	ct Statemen	t	
Restricting the Use and Supply of Water					DEIS & Notice of Completi				
Boiler and Water Heater Rule	14DEP012Y	1/15/2014	Citywide		Project Name	CEQR	Date	Borough	\mathbf{CD}
Brookville Boulevard Outfall		1/28/2014	Queens	QN13	Astoria Cove Development	Number 13DCP127Q	4/18/2014	Queens	QN01
Burnside and Walton Towers	14HPD057X	5/15/2014	Bronx	BX05	New Brighton Comfort	14DPR005K	3/3/2014	Brooklyn	BK13
BWJ Group Inc.	14TLC008Q	2/4/2014	Queens	QN07	Station	1401 1100011	0/0/2014	Diookiyii	DIXIO
CAMBA Gardens - 560	14HPD029K	2/11/2014	Brooklyn	BK09	FEIS & Notice of Completi	on			
Winthrop Street					Project Name	CEQR	Date	Borough	CD
Caprice Car Service No. 2 Inc.	•	2/6/2014	Queens	QN07	1 Toject Ivame	Number	Date	Dorough	CD
Cititran	14TLC041Q	1/24/2014	Queens	QN02	606 West 57th Street	13DCP080M	3/7/2014	Manhattan	MN04
City Point-Street Actions EAS	14DOT017K	3/28/2014	Brooklyn	BK02	The Rockefeller University	14DCP019M	3/21/2014	Manhattan	MN08
College Point West Outfall	14DEP005Q	4/3/2014	Queens	QN07	New Laboratory Building and New Recreation Building				
Compadre Car Service Inc.	14TLC040R	1/28/2014	Staten	SI01	New Recreation Building				
Cooper Square/Ali Forney	14HPD 034 M	3/4/2014	Manhattan	MN03	Notific	ations of Com	mencement		
(222 East 13th Street)					Lead Agency Letter				
DSNY Proposed Refrigerant Recovery Rules	14DOS008Y	5/5/2014	Citywide		Project Name	CEQR	Date	Borough	CD
Emes of Boropark Car	14TLC044K	2/6/2014	Brooklyn	BK12		Number			
Service Inc.	TILLCOTIN	2/0/2011	Droomyn	D1112	1065 Avenue of the Americas 1106-1108 Utica Avenue	14BSA097M 13BSA037K	3/13/2014 5/14/2014	Manhattan Brooklyn	MN05 BK17
Establishment of West Shore	14SBS002R	3/21/2014	Staten	SI02					
Business Improvement	14SBS002R	3/21/2014	Staten	SI02	11-11 131st Street	$14 \mathrm{BSA065Q}$	3/13/2014	Queens	QN01
Business Improvement District						14BSA065Q 14BSA096M		Queens Manhattan	QN01 MN08
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse	14FDO002Q	4/11/2014	Queens	QN02	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street	$14 \mathrm{BSA065Q}$	3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens	QN01
Business Improvement District					11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X	4/11/2014 6/1/2014	Queens Bronx	QN02 BX01	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business	14FDO002Q	4/11/2014	Queens	QN02 BX01	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X	4/11/2014 6/1/2014	Queens Bronx	QN02 BX01	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X	4/11/2014 6/1/2014	Queens Bronx	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 157 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 5/20/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Manhattan	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA0111K 14BSA0188Q	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 5/20/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA0111K 14BSA0188Q	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14BSA047M 14HPD052X	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 1/28/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA016M 14BSA017M 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/14/2014 3/17/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA057K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/14/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA016M 14BSA017M 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/14/2014 3/17/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN02 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Upstate	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA057K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/17/2014 3/17/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 MN08 BX04 QN07 BK03 BK12
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA0111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA017M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/17/2014 3/17/2014 3/13/2014 3/17/2014 3/19/2014 4/4/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Bronx Queens Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Manhattan	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BX04 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA038K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA017M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA012M 14BSA093K 14BSA077K 14BSA079R	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Gueens Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Bronx Queens Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BX04 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 SI02
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Upstate	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA038K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA079R	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BX04 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK02
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion Newtown Creek Bending Weirs and Floatables Control	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U 10DCP036R 12DEP053K	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014 2/18/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate Staten Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue 21-41 Mott Avenue	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA038K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA123K 13BSA157Q	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BX04 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK02 QN14
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion Newtown Creek Bending Weirs and Floatables Control Newtown Private Car Service Inc.	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U 10DCP036R 12DEP053K	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014 2/18/2014 3/13/2014 3/10/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate Staten Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue 21-41 Mott Avenue	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA123K 13BSA157Q 14BSA058K	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 5/20/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Queens Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BX04 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK02 QN14 BK14
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion Newtown Creek Bending Weirs and Floatables Control Newtown Private Car Service Inc. NY Proton Center	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U 10DCP036R 12DEP053K 14TLC045X 14DME006M	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate Staten Brooklyn Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue 21-41 Mott Avenue 2244 Church Avenue	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA123K 13BSA157Q 14BSA058K 14BSA099R	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Gueens Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 GN02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK02 QN14 BK14 SI01
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion Newtown Creek Bending Weirs and Floatables Control Newtown Private Car Service Inc. NY Proton Center On Duty Car Service	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U 10DCP036R 12DEP053K 14TLC045X 14DME006M 14TLC039Q	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate Staten Brooklyn Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue 21-41 Mott Avenue 2244 Church Avenue 2525 Victory Boulevard 262 West 121st Street	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA0111K 14BSA016M 14BSA0111K 14BSA090K 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA058K 14BSA099R 14CAS003M	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Gueens Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten Manhattan	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK02 QN14 BK14 SI01 MN02
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion Newtown Creek Bending Weirs and Floatables Control Newtown Private Car Service Inc. NY Proton Center	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U 10DCP036R 12DEP053K 14TLC045X 14DME006M	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate Staten Brooklyn Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue 21-41 Mott Avenue 2244 Church Avenue	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA123K 13BSA157Q 14BSA058K 14BSA099R	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Gueens Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 GN02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK02 QN14 BK14 SI01
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion Newtown Creek Bending Weirs and Floatables Control Newtown Private Car Service Inc. NY Proton Center On Duty Car Service PlaNYC Bronx River Forest Restoration PlaNYC Forest Restoration	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U 10DCP036R 12DEP053K 14TLC045X 14DME006M 14TLC039Q	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate Staten Brooklyn Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue 21-41 Mott Avenue 2244 Church Avenue 2244 Church Avenue 2525 Victory Boulevard 262 West 121st Street 2784 Coney Island Avenue 282 Moffat Street Park Acquisition	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA058Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA011K 14BSA011K 14BSA011K 14BSA07M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA077K 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA058K 14BSA099R 14CAS003M 13BSA004K 14DPR010K	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 5/20/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 MN08 BX04 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK02 QN14 BK14 BK14 SI01 BK14 BK14 BK13 BK04
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion Newtown Creek Bending Weirs and Floatables Control Newtown Private Car Service Inc. NY Proton Center On Duty Car Service PlaNYC Bronx River Forest Restoration	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U 10DCP036R 12DEP053K 14TLC045X 14DME006M 14TLC039Q 14DPR008X	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 1/9/2014 3/14/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate Staten Brooklyn Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07 SI03 BK01 BK04 QN02 BX12 MN11 QN02 BX12 BX12	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue 21-41 Mott Avenue 2244 Church Avenue 2525 Victory Boulevard 262 West 121st Street 2784 Coney Island Avenue 282 Moffat Street Park	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA089K 14BSA135Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA0111K 14BSA0188Q 14BSA0111K 14BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA012M 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA079R 14BSA058K 14BSA099R 14CAS003M 13BSA004K	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 5/20/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Gueens Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 SI02 QN14 BK14 SI01 MN02 BK14
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion Newtown Creek Bending Weirs and Floatables Control Newtown Private Car Service Inc. NY Proton Center On Duty Car Service PlaNYC Bronx River Forest Restoration PlaNYC Forest Restoration at Cedar Grove Beach PlaNYC Forest Restoration at North Brother Island	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U 10DCP036R 12DEP053K 14TLC045X 14DME006M 14TLC039Q 14DPR008X 14DPR011R 14DPR004X	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 1/9/2014 3/14/2014 4/10/2014 2/14/2014	Queens Bronx Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate Staten Brooklyn Bronx Manhattan Queens Bronx Staten Bronx Staten Bronx	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07 SI03 BK01 BK04 QN02 BX12 MN11 QN02 BX12 SI02 BX02	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue 21-41 Mott Avenue 2244 Church Avenue 2525 Victory Boulevard 262 West 121st Street 2784 Coney Island Avenue 282 Moffat Street Park Acquisition 2955 Veterans Road West 301 West 125th Street	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA052K 14BSA015Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA016M 14BSA0111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA077K 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA123K 13BSA157Q 14BSA058K 14BSA099R 14CAS003M 13BSA004K 14DPR010K	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Gueens Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten Manhattan Brooklyn Staten Manhattan Brooklyn Staten Manhattan Brooklyn Staten Manhattan Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BK04 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK14 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01
Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse Five Borough Shops Relocation at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service Irish Arts Center La Corona Express Car Service Maimonides Medical Center New Golden Horse Car & Limousine Service Inc. New York City's Revised Long-Term Watershed Protection Program in support of the Filtration Avoidance Determination for the Catskill and Delaware System New York Korean Evangelical Church Expansion Newtown Creek Bending Weirs and Floatables Control Newtown Private Car Service Inc. NY Proton Center On Duty Car Service PlaNYC Bronx River Forest Restoration PlaNYC Forest Restoration at Cedar Grove Beach PlaNYC Forest Restoration	14FDO002Q 14DPR012X 14SBS001X 14TLC049K 14HPD051M 14TLC038K 14DCP109K 14TLC046Q 12DEP046U 10DCP036R 12DEP053K 14TLC045X 14DME006M 14TLC039Q 14DPR008X 14DPR011R 14DPR004X	4/11/2014 6/1/2014 3/14/2014 3/18/2014 5/15/2014 1/16/2014 3/31/2014 1/24/2014 5/1/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 3/13/2014 1/9/2014 3/14/2014 4/10/2014	Queens Bronx Brooklyn Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Upstate Staten Brooklyn Brooklyn Queens Staten Brooklyn	QN02 BX01 BX05 BX06 BX07 BK18 MN04 BK03 BK04 BK12 QN07 SI03 BK01 BK04 QN02 BX12 MN11 QN02 BX12 SI02	11-11 131st Street 12-18 East 89th Street 122-21 Merrick Boulevard 130 Prince Street 136 Church Street 140 West 23rd Street 142 West 131st Street 1502 Avenue N 1504 Coney Island 1506 Decatur Street 155 Mercer Street 157 Columbus Avenue 1601-1332 Avenue J 16-16 Whitestone Expressway 1629 First Avenue 162nd Street Houses 164-20 Northern Boulevard 165 Spencer Street 1690 60th Street 2 Cooper Square 2005 86th Street 210 Joralemon Street 2131 Hylan Boulevard 21-37 Waverly Avenue 21-41 Mott Avenue 2244 Church Avenue 2244 Church Avenue 2525 Victory Boulevard 262 West 121st Street 2784 Coney Island Avenue 282 Moffat Street Park Acquisition 2955 Veterans Road West 301 West 125th Street	14BSA065Q 14BSA096M 14BSA129Q 14DCP151M 14BSA011M 14BSA068M 14CAS004M 14BSA067K 14BSA058Q 14DCP118M 14BSA016M 14BSA016M 14BSA111K 14BSA088Q 14BSA047M 14HPD052X 13BSA066Q 14BSA117K 13BSA090K 14BSA012M 14BSA077K 14BSA077K 14BSA079R 14BSA123K 13BSA157Q 14BSA058K 14BSA099R 14CAS003M 13BSA004K 14DPR010K 13BSA052R 13BSA052R 13BSA052R 13BSA052R	3/13/2014 3/13/2014 4/3/2014 4/22/2014 1/28/2014 3/13/2014 1/29/2014 3/13/2014 4/21/2014 2/4/2014 5/20/2014 3/13/2014	Queens Manhattan Queens Manhattan Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Gueens Manhattan Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Queens Manhattan Brooklyn Gueens Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten Brooklyn Staten Manhattan Brooklyn	QN01 MN08 QN12 MN01 MN04 MN10 BK14 BK12 QN05 MN02 MN07 BK14 QN07 BK03 BK04 QN07 BK03 BK12 MN02 BK11 BK02 SI02 BK02 QN14 BK14 SI01 MN08 BX04 SI02 BK13 BK14 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01 SI01

3170 Webster Avenue	14BSA087X	3/13/2014	Bronx	BX07	Cooper So
325 Avenue Y	14BSA074K	3/13/2014	Brooklyn	BK15	(222 East
350-370 Canal Street	14BSA051M	4/11/2014	Manhattan	MN01	Doe. 1420
3540 Nostrand Avenue	14BSA114K	3/13/2014	Brooklyn	BK15	DSNY Pro Recovery
3560/84 White Plains Road	14BSA033X	4/3/2014	Bronx	BX12	Emes of E
36-41 Main Street	14BSA050Q	3/13/2014	Queens	QN07	Service In
37 Great Jones Street	14DCP085M	5/8/2014	Manhattan	MN02	Establishr
3779-3861 Nostrand Avenue	14BSA017K	4/4/2014	Brooklyn	BK15	Business 1
3858 Victory Boulevard	14BSA009R	3/13/2014	Staten	SI02	Fire Appa
39-41 West 23rd Street	14DCP167M	5/23/2014	Manhattan	MN05	Five Boro
404-406 Broadway	14BSA046M	5/20/2014	Manhattan	MN01	at 850 Eas Fordham
415-427 Greenwich Street	14BSA076M	3/13/2014	Manhattan	MN12	Improven
4168 Broadway	14BSA101M	3/13/2014	Manhattan	MN12	Expansion
42 Crosby Street	14DCP086M	1/16/2014	Manhattan	MN02	GTWY In
423 West 55th Street	14BSA021M	3/11/2014	Manhattan	MN04	& Limo S
4299 Hylan Boulevard	14BSA066K	3/13/2014	Brooklyn	SI03	Gun Hill
45 Crosby Street	13BSA059M	3/17/2014	Manhattan	MN02	High Line
45 Williamsburg Street West	14BSA102K	3/13/2014	Brooklyn	BK01	Irish Arts
455 West 37th Street	14BSA146M	5/27/2014	Manhattan	MN04	La Corona
459 East 149th Street	14BSA073X	3/13/2014	Bronx	BX01	Macombs
473-541 6th Street	14BSA057K	3/13/2014	Brooklyn	BK06	Maconios
4770 White Plains road	13BSA164M	3/17/2014	Manhattan	BX12	Maimonio
482 President Street	14BSA075K	3/13/2014	Brooklyn	BK06	National
495 Flatbush Avenue	14BSA055K	5/2/2014	Brooklyn	BK09	New Gold
496 Broadway	14BSA113M	3/13/2014	Manhattan	MN02	Limousin
506-510 Brook Avenue	14BSA069X	3/13/2014	Bronx	BX01	Newtown
515 East 5th Street	14BSA037M	3/13/2014	Manhattan	MN03	Weirs and
525 West 42nd Street	14BSA094M	3/13/2014	Manhattan	MN04	Newtown 1
54 Car Service	14TLC037K	1/14/2014	Brooklyn	BK12	NY Proto
5402 Fort Hamilton Parkway Rezoning	14DCP135K	3/18/2014	Brooklyn	BK12	PlaNYC I
555 6th Avenue	14BSA095M	3/13/2014	Manhattan	MN04	Restoration
556 Columbia Street	14BSA052K	3/21/2014	Brooklyn	BK06	PlaNYC I
600 McDonald Avenue	14BSA105K	3/13/2014	Brooklyn	BK12	at Cedar
6401 16th Avenue	14BSA116K	3/13/2014	Brooklyn	BK11	Prestige (
655 Morris Avenue	14HPD085X	5/9/2014	Bronx	BX01	Westchest Release of
695 Grand Street	14HPD044K	1/27/2014	Brooklyn	BK01	Latipes B
747 Broadway	14BSA027K	4/3/2014	Brooklyn	BK01	NYCDEP
752-758 West End Avenue	13BSA152M	3/17/2014	Manhattan	MN07	Ridgewoo
7914 Third Avenue	14BSA045K	3/11/2014	Brooklyn	BK10	High Haz
80 John Street	13BSA128M	3/17/2014	Manhattan	MN01	Decommi
842 Lefferts Avenue	14BSA059K	4/11/2014	Brooklyn	BK09	Trinity Ca
906 Prospect Place	14BSA082K	3/13/2014	Brooklyn	BK08	Vaux Roa
A & S Limousine Service	14TLC048K	3/18/2014	Brooklyn	BK01	Washingto Water Str
Corp.			,	BK04	Override
Alley Pond Environmental Center	14DPR013Q	5/9/2014	Queens	QN11	Wellcare Woodward
BAM North Site 2	14HPD 069 K	4/4/2014	Brooklyn	BK02	Zoom Car
Bridgeview Plaza	13DCP096R	3/14/2014	Staten	SI03	Zoom car
Burnside and Walton Towers	14HPD057X	4/24/2014	Bronx	BX05	E 10
BWJ Group Inc.	14TLC008Q	2/4/2014	Queens	QN07	Final Sco
Caprice Car Service No. 2 Inc.	14TLC043Q	2/6/2014	Queens	QN07	Project I
Cititran	14TLC041Q	1/24/2014	Queens	QN02	Astoria C
City Point-Street Actions EAS	14DOT017K	2/19/2014	Brooklyn	BK02	New Brig
College Point West Outfall	14DEP 005 Q	2/21/2014	Queens	QN07	Station
Compadre Car Service Inc.	14TLC040R	1/28/2014	Staten	SI01	I

Final Scope of Work	Scoping			
Zoom Car Service	14TLC035K	1/6/2014	Brooklyn	BK04
Woodward Avenue Rezoning	14DCP088Q	1/28/2014	Queens	QN05
Wellcare Car Service Inc.	14TLC042Q	2/3/2014	Queens	QN07
Water Street POPS Zoning Override	14DME011M	5/9/2014	Manhattan	MN01
Washington Avenue Apartments		1/14/2014	Bronx	BX03
Vaux Road Demapping	14DCP154Q	4/10/2014	Queens	QN02
Trinity Car Service Inc.	14TLC047Q	1/17/2014	Queens	QN10
High Hazard Dam Decommissioning				BK05
	14DPR014Q	6/2/2014	Queens	QN05
Westchester Square) Release of Rhinoncomimus	14DEP018U	4/30/2014	Upstate	
at Cedar Grove Beach Prestige Car Service Corp (49	14TLC036X	1/14/2014	Bronx	BX10
Restoration PlaNYC Forest Restoration	14DPR011R	2/27/2014	Staten	SI02
PlaNYC Bronx River Forest	14DNE008 14DPR008X	2/5/2014	Bronx	BX12
Newtown Private Car Service Inc. NY Proton Center	14TLC045X 14DME006	3/10/2014 2/3/2014	Bronx Manhattan	MN11
Weirs and Floatables Control Newtown Private Car Service Inc.	14TLC045X	3/10/2014	Bronx	BK04 QN02 BX12
Limousine Service Inc. Newtown Creek Bending	12DEP053K	1/17/2014	Brooklyn	BK01
New Golden Horse Car &	14TLC046Q	1/24/2014	Queens	QN07
National Lighthouse Museum		4/1/2014	Staten	SI01
Macombs Dam Bridge Maimonides Medical Center	14DOT026Y 14DCP109K	4/29/2014 1/28/2014	Citywide Brooklyn	MN09 BX04 BK12
La Corona Express Car Service		1/16/2014	Brooklyn	BK03 BK04
Irish Arts Center	14HPD051M	2/18/2014	Manhattan	MN04
High Line Section 3	14DPR007M	1/24/2014	Manhattan	MN04
Gun Hill Square	14DME010X	5/1/2014	Bronx	BX12
Expansion GTWY Inc d/b/a Gateway Car & Limo Service	14TLC049K	3/18/2014	Brooklyn	BX07 BK18
at 850 East 138th Street Fordham Road Business Improvement District	14SBS001X	2/20/2014	Bronx	BX05 BX06
Five Borough Shops Relocation	•	4/30/2014	Bronx	BX01
Establishment of West Shore Business Improvement District Fire Apparatus Warehouse	14SBS002R 14FDO002Q	2/26/2014 4/23/2014	Staten Queens	SI02 QN02
Emes of Boropark Car Service Inc.	14TLC044K	2/6/2014	Brooklyn	BK12
DSNY Proposed Refrigerant Recovery Rules	14DOS008Y	5/5/2014	Citywide	21100
(222 East 13th Street) Doe. 1420 Crotona Park East	14HPD055X	4/7/2014	Bronx	BX03

Final Scope of Work				
Project Name	CEQR Number	Date	Borough	CD
Astoria Cove Development	13DCP127Q	4/18/2014	Queens	QN01
New Brighton Comfort Station	14DPR005K	2/26/2014	Brooklyn	BK13

j13-17

CHANGES IN PERSONNEL

			DEPARTME	NT OF BUSINESS S	ERV.			ENDERLIN	ERIC		95532	\$185000.0000	INCREASE	YES	03/16/14
			FOR PER	IOD ENDING 05/23	/14			ESANNASON	MARILYN		56058	\$61380.0000	RETIRED	YES	05/01/14
			TITLE					ESANNASON	MARILYN		80122	\$52858.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/01/14
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	FIELDS	JANICE		10124	\$46271.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/01/14
BACKER	MICHAEL	В	95143	\$140000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/04/14	GIRGIS	KEDISS	Z	34202	\$65811.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14
DE LEON BHARGE	V ELIZABET		95143	\$140000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	02/16/14	HANRATTY	KIER	F	22122	\$54000.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/08/14
RHOADES	JOSEPH	E	56058	\$62000.0000	INCREASE	YES	04/27/14	IBRAHIM	MARIA	Т	34202	\$55345.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14
								JAMES-HERNANDE	Z JUDY	M	22508	\$72383.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/02/14
		H	OUSING P	RESERVATION & DV	LPMNT			LARTIGUE	EDMOND		34202	\$65931.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14
			FOR PER	IOD ENDING 05/23	/14			MARAJ	KENRICK		34205	\$66051.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/08/14
			TITLE					MERCADO	MARGARET		56057	\$35538.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/11/14
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	NELSON	DEBORAH	J	56058	\$58425.0000	RETIRED	YES	05/02/14
AKBAR	ZARINAH	Α	56057	\$32321.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/14/14	OWENS	CLARENCE	M	34202	\$55345.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/03/14
AKINDUTI	ADEJOKE	Y	1002A	\$80000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	12/08/13	PEDRAM	MAHVASH		34202	\$65698.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14
ATALLA	ATALLA	R	34202	\$60521.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14	QUART	DAVID	Α	95532	\$177500.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/04/14
AWADA	MOHAMAD		34202	\$78844.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14	RICHARDS	WALLEY	J	34202	\$55345.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14
BROWN	ROYCE		34202	\$55345.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14	SIDDIQUE	NOOR	Α	34202	\$65698.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14
CASTANEDA	JOSEPH	F	34202	\$65698.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14	UMANA	ULISES		34202	\$72212.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/08/14
DESDUNES	JOSEPH	М	56057	\$39427.0000	RETIRED	YES	05/09/14	VANDER LOOP- T	A JAMIE	L	1002D	\$84000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/07/14

	RESERVATION & DVLPMNT			HUANG KAPPEL	ZUOPENG 21822 JUSTIN T 91011	\$69353.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	05/13/14
TITLE	IOD ENDING 05/23/14			KELLY	TIMOTHY J 91523	\$34597.0000 \$73843.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/11/14 05/14/14
NAME NUM VANDER LOOP- TA JAMIE L 12626	\$ALARY ACTION \$52162.0000 RESIGNE	PROV D NO	05/07/14	KING LOUEY	PETAGAY 10124 JEREMY A 21514	\$51445.0000 \$53646.0000	INCREASE INCREASE	NO YES	05/04/14 05/04/14
VAZQUEZ RAQUEL A 56058 WILLIAMS DESMOND 34202	\$60000.0000 APPOINT \$55345.0000 APPOINT		05/04/14 05/08/14	MAHMUD MANNINO	MOHAMMAD P 10015 ANTHONY 91722	\$98305.0000 \$217.7000	INCREASE DECREASE	YES YES	05/04/14 05/04/14
		ED NO	03/00/14	MANNINO	ANTHONY 91011	\$35929.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/04/14
	MENT OF BUILDINGS IOD ENDING 05/23/14			MAZZARELLI MAZZARELLI	JOSEPH 91972 JOSEPH 91915	\$339.5700 \$322.0700	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	05/04/14 05/04/14
TITLE		PROV		MENKA	SHEETAL 20616	\$52000.0000	INCREASE	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
NAME NUM DAVIS DANAYSHI A 10209	\$9.4100 APPOINT	ED YES	05/11/14	MILYAVSKAYA MOORE	SPENCER B 70811	\$38104.0000 \$33395.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO	05/06/14
EDMISTON VICTORIA A 10251 FODERA ROBERT F 95005	\$52966.0000 RESIGNE \$125000.0000 RESIGNE		04/27/14 05/11/14	NACCHIO ODOMIROK	GUY 90767 STEVE 21744	\$308.1600 \$73212.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO YES	05/02/14 05/04/14
KWAN LEE-PING O 21215	\$97000.0000 APPOINT	ED YES	04/20/14	ODOMIROK	STEVE 21538	\$63878.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/04/14
MULINELLI JACQUELI 10209 PAVAN SCOTT D 21215	\$9.4100 APPOINT \$103007.0000 APPOINT		05/11/14 04/20/14	OPENDIK OUYANG	VLADIMIR 20215 KAI 21822	\$78402.0000 \$58330.0000	RETIRED RETIRED	NO NO	05/02/14 05/02/14
חפתי ספ עו	EALTH/MENTAL HYGIENE			PARADA PESSERILLO	ADRIAN 10015 KAYLA A 30087	\$98305.0000 \$75000.0000	INCREASE INCREASE	YES YES	05/04/14 05/04/14
FOR PER	IOD ENDING 05/23/14			PETRAKIS	NICHOLAS 20403	\$52000.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/11/14
TITLE NAME NUM	SALARY ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	RAMOS RIDER	IAN C 10015 ANDREW P 21822	\$98305.0000 \$58216.0000	INCREASE INCREASE	YES YES	05/04/14 05/04/14
AWONG JOHN ROS K 31215	\$38436.0000 APPOINT	ED YES	05/11/14	SARKODEE-ADOO	JUDITH 21822	\$44623.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/11/14
BARBOT OXIRIS 95423 BELISLE AARON J 1002A	\$195000.0000 APPOINT \$79160.0000 APPOINT		05/04/14 05/11/14	SCOMA SCOMA	DON J 12158 DON J 10251	\$62992.0000 \$29548.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	05/04/14 05/04/14
BENIC JERE A 12627 BORGES CHRISTIN M 51181	\$59536.0000 APPOINT \$73212.0000 APPOINT		04/06/14 02/16/14	SHAH SMILOWITZ	PRADEEP J 20415 MICHAEL 30087	\$87378.0000 \$61600.0000	INCREASE INCREASE	NO YES	05/04/14 05/04/14
BUONAFEDE DIANA K 52613	\$61233.0000 APPOINT	ED YES	05/11/14	SMILOWITZ				115	03/01/11
CALEB JOSEPH M 31220 CEPEDA MARIA A 83052	\$71228.0000 RETIRED \$47745.0000 APPOINT	YES ED YES	05/16/14 05/04/14			ENVIRONMENT PROT RIOD ENDING 05/2			
DIAZ-GELBKE CYNTHIA D 40502	\$69039.0000 INCREAS	E NO	05/11/14		TITLE				
ESPADA CARLOS J 10096 FONTE PETER J 90610	\$106862.0000 INCREAS \$37519.0000 APPOINT		05/04/14 05/11/14	NAME SMYTH	VIRGINIA 10026	\$ALARY \$108696.0000	ACTION INCREASE	PROV NO	05/04/14
GAMBATESE MELISSA A 21744 HARRINGTON BRANDON E 51191	\$76000.0000 RESIGNE \$45585.0000 INCREAS		05/06/14 05/04/14	SORIAL SRYBNAYA	GEORGE E 20215 LARISA 21822	\$70323.0000 \$58330.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	NO NO	05/04/14 05/13/14
HEMANS HENRY CALAINE 10069	\$117182.0000 INCREAS	E YES	05/04/14	WECHSLER	ISABELLA A 12749	\$49000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/11/14
HINTON ALICIA M 51022 HON JEFFREY B 10033	\$29.4200 RESIGNE \$129777.0000 RETIRED	D YES YES	05/04/14 05/01/14	WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	JANELLE 22427 JANELLE 22426	\$77989.0000 \$72212.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	05/04/14 05/04/14
HUTCHINSON KAMILAH A 31215	\$38436.0000 APPOINT	ED YES	05/04/14	HIDDING				110	03/01/11
JOHNSON RACHEL E 21744 JONES DEMETRIS V 52613	\$81903.0000 INCREAS \$53000.0000 APPOINT		05/11/14 05/11/14			MENT OF SANITAT			
JONES REBEL A 52613	\$55500.0000 INCREAS		05/11/14	NAME	TITLE NUM			PROV	EFF DATE
KAPELL DEBORAH 21744 KORNEGAY NICOLE 10124	\$91420.0000 RETIRED \$45978.0000 PROMOTE		05/11/14 08/14/11	NAME ALFANO	DANIELLE 70150	\$74646.0000	ACTION PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14
DEPT OF H	EALTH/MENTAL HYGIENE			ALFORD ALLARD	FRANK 9140A JASON 70150	\$12.0000 \$74646.0000	RESIGNED PROMOTED	YES NO	05/08/14 05/11/14
FOR PER	IOD ENDING 05/23/14			AMAR	RACHEL 10025	\$90000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/04/14
TITLE NAME NUM	SALARY ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AMON AVELLINO	FRANK M 70150 MICHAEL J 70196	\$74646.0000 \$93829.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
LIN PETER T 53859	\$180834.0000 RESIGNE		05/04/14	BANDERA	CORY M 70196	\$93829.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14
MAHONEY JAMES J 10050 MAKSUMOVA BELLA 5100B	\$103500.0000 RESIGNE \$29.2000 RESIGNE		05/01/14 05/11/14	BANTUM BARLONE	BOBBY 70150 MICHAEL J 70150	\$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
MANTELL ELISE B 10209 MASOOD AHSAN 1002A	\$12.9600 RESIGNE \$62000.0000 APPOINT		05/11/14 05/04/14	BASSOLINO JR BECKMANN	ANTHONY 70150 RAYMOND N 70150	\$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
MCLEAN CORDEL T 52613	\$53000.0000 APPOINT	ED YES	05/04/14	BENTON	REGINALD A 70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14
MOSES JOYCE A 10069 NABOZNY JENNIFER G 21849	\$86340.0000 RETIRED \$46455.0000 RESIGNE	NO D YES	03/30/14 05/15/14	BOOKER BREGEL	ROBERT L 9140A MICHAEL W 70150	\$12.0000 \$74646.0000	APPOINTED PROMOTED	YES NO	02/13/14 05/11/14
OPARA BENEDICT M 31215	\$38436.0000 APPOINT \$44201.0000 RESIGNE	ED YES	05/11/14	BURWELL	ERIC J 70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
PAULINO EMMANUEL 12749	\$35538.0000 APPOINT	ED YES	05/04/14 05/04/14	CALDER CANCELLIERI	MICHAEL S 70150	\$93829.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14
PERLMAN SHARON E 21744 RAND MAYTAL M 21744	\$58.3600 INCREAS \$63662.0000 APPOINT		05/11/14 05/11/14	CARDENAS CARPENTER	JORGE E 70112 KEITH A 70150	\$69339.0000 \$74646.0000	RETIRED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/07/14 05/11/14
RASULI EDRES 1002A	\$63935.0000 INCREAS	E YES	05/11/14	CARTER	EBONY L 71681	\$29217.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/04/14
SCANLON KAYLIN M 10209 SEVERINO DIRA 1002A	\$9.4100 RESIGNE \$56937.0000 APPOINT		05/11/14 05/04/14	CATALANOTTI CHARITON	ROCCO 70150 THOMAS C 70150	\$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
SHELDON ROBIN E 21513 SIMON NATALIA S 31215	\$47782.0000 APPOINT \$38436.0000 APPOINT		05/11/14 05/11/14	CIARAMELLA COLLICA	ANTHONY W 70150 FRANCIS S 70150	\$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
TRUITT ANISSA N 13632	\$82779.0000 RESIGNE	D YES	05/13/14	CORRAO	ANTHONY 70196	\$93829.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14
YANG PATRICIA 95423 YI STELLA 21744	\$201000.0000 RESIGNE \$86817.0000 RESIGNE		05/04/14 05/13/14	COSENTINO COSTANTINO	PETER F 70150 DANIEL M 70150	\$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
ZOUBTSOV ARTEM 31220	\$58426.0000 PROMOTE		05/11/14	DAVIS JR	WILLIE 9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	02/13/14
ADMIN TI	RIALS AND HEARINGS			DECICCO DEL GARDO	CHRISTOP 70196 ROBERT C 70150	\$93829.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/13/14
FOR PER: TITLE	IOD ENDING 05/23/14			DEVITT DIAZ	MATTHEW 70150 NANCY 10251	\$74646.0000 \$35432.0000	PROMOTED RETIRED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
NAME NUM	SALARY ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	DISALVO	JAMES F 70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14
BAKER SHADA M 56056 HARPER TRUDY J 56057	\$17.5200 APPOINT \$22.5900 RESIGNE		05/04/14 05/11/14	DWYER ESPOSITO	THOMAS S 70196 JOHN L 70150	\$93829.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
MARK JANET 52406	\$13.6000 RESIGNE	D YES	05/11/14						,
SUAREZ ERANY 56056 VALCIC SUSAN J 95937	\$17.5200 APPOINT \$39.4700 RESIGNE		05/04/14 05/14/14		FOR PER	MENT OF SANITAT			
DEPT OF E	NVIRONMENT PROTECTION			NAME	TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
FOR PER	IOD ENDING 05/23/14			EVANS	JOSEPH L 70112	\$69339.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/09/14
TITLE NAME NUM	SALARY ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	FELICIANO FERNANDEZ	DAVID 70150 JUAN C 70196	\$74646.0000 \$93829.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
ANDERSON IAN 10015 ANYANWU IKENNA U 21822				FIGUEROA			DD 0110 MED	NO	05/11/14
ARCHER MIKAL T 10251	\$110850.0000 INCREAS		05/04/14		VICTOR A 70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED		
BALLAH CARRIE E 20246 BANDY PATRICK J 20113	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT	TED NO ED NO	05/11/14 01/26/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600	PROMOTED APPOINTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS	TED NO ED NO E NO	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED	NO NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14
BENN WILLIAM T 91628	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE	TED NO ED NO E NO D YES D YES	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/11/14 05/01/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 ANTONINO M 70150 PATRICK J 70150	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14
BISHOP JENNIFER 13651	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$27.2900 RESIGNE	TED NO ED NO E NO D YES D YES D YES	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/11/14 05/01/14 05/04/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENOVESE	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 ANTONINO M 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PETER S 70150	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/14/14
BISHOP JENNIFER 13651 CALLAHAN TIMOTHY C 12202 CARRIERI DONNA M 95215	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$27.2900 RESIGNE \$33539.0000 APPOINT \$95469.0000 INCREAS	TED NO ED NO E NO D YES D YES D YES ED NO E YES	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/11/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/11/14 05/04/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENOVESE GOVAN GREEN	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 ANTONINO M 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PETER S 70150 ANGENETT 71681 ADAM P 92510	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$72646.0000 \$29217.0000 \$292.0800	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED TERMINATED APPOINTED	NO NO NO NO NO NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/14/14 05/06/14 05/11/14
BISHOP JENNIFER 13651 CALLAHAN TIMOTHY C 12202	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$27.2900 RESIGNE \$37.2900 APPOINT	TED NO ED NO E NO D YES D YES D YES ED NO E YES	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/11/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/11/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENOVESE GOVAN	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 ANTONINO M 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 ANGENETT 71681	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$29217.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED TERMINATED	NO NO NO NO NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/14/14 05/06/14
BISHOP JENNIFER 13651 CALLAHAN TIMOTHY C 12202 CARRIERI DONNA M 95215 CARRIERI DONNA M 12627 CORBETT MICHAEL P 91314 COVELL JAMES H 20215	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$27.2900 RESIGNE \$35339.0000 APPOINT \$95469.0000 INCREAS \$88554.0000 APPOINT \$66726.0000 INCREAS	TED NO ED NO E NO D YES D YES D YES ED NO E YES ED NO E YES ED NO E YES	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/01/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENOVESE GOVAN GREEN GUARENO GUIDICE GUTTIERI	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 ANTONINO M 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PETER S 70150 ANGENETT 71681 ADAM P 92510 JUNIOR A 92510 JUNIOR A 92510 ANTHONY C 70196 FRANK R 70150	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$29217.0000 \$2922.0800 \$292.0800 \$3829.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED TREMINATED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO N	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/14/14 05/06/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14
BISHOP	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$27.2900 RESIGNE \$3539.0000 APPOINT \$95469.0000 APPOINT \$66726.0000 INCREAS \$655698.0000 APPOINT \$57129.0000 INCREAS	TED NO ED NO E NO D YES D YES D YES ED NO E YES ED NO E YES ED YES ED YES ED YES ED YES ED YES	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/04/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENOVESE GOVAN GREEN GUARENO GUDICE GUTTIERI HAGEVIK LAZZETTI	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 ANCENETT 71681 ADAM P 92510 JUNIOR A 92510 JUNIOR A 92510 ANTHONY C 70196 FRANK R 70150 BRIAN D 70150 NICHOLAS H 70150	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$29217.0000 \$292.0800 \$292.0800 \$3829.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED TERMINATED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO N	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/14/14 05/06/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14
BISHOP JENNIFER 13651 CALLAHAN TIMOTHY C 12202 CARRIERI DONNA M 95215 CARRIERI DONNA M 12627 CORBETT MICHAEL P 91314 COVELL JAMES H 20215 CWALINA KEVIN 22427 DANCE RUSSELL L 20315 DIAZ RHAMSIS J 70811	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$372.9900 APPOINT \$95469.0000 INCREAS \$88554.0000 APPOINT \$66726.0000 INCREAS \$655698.0000 APPOINT \$57129.0000 INCREAS \$65698.0000 APPOINT	TED NO ED NO ED NO D YES D YES ED NO E YES ED NO EN NO EN NO	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENVESE GOVAN GREEN GUARENO GUIDICE GUTTIERI HAGEVIK IAZZETTI JACOBSON	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 ANGENETT 71681 ADAM P 92510 JUNIOR A 92510 JUNIOR A 92510 ANTHONY C 70196 FRANK R 70150 BRIAN D 70150 BRIAN D 70150 CHAD T 70150	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$29217.0000 \$292.0800 \$292.0800 \$3829.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED TERMINATED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO N	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/16/14 05/06/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14
BISHOP	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$377.2900 RESIGNE \$3539.0000 APPOINT \$95469.0000 APPOINT \$66726.0000 INCREAS \$65698.0000 APPOINT \$57129.0000 INCREAS \$55698.0000 APPOINT \$77089.0000 RESIGNE \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$17.9700 RESIGNE	TED NO ED NO E NO D YES D YES D YES ED NO E YES ED NO D NO D NO D NO D NO	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENOVESE GOVAN GREEN GREEN GUIDICE GUITIERI HAGEVIK IAZZETTI JACOBSON KWOK	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 ANGENETT 71681 ADAM P 92510 JUNIOR A 92510 JUNIOR A 92510 ANTHONY C 70196 FRANK R 70150 BRIAN D 70150 BRIAN D 70150 CHAD T 70150 DWIGHT D 9140A ROGGER 70150	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$29217.0000 \$292.0800 \$292.0800 \$3829.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED	NO N	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/06/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14
BISHOP	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.79700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$27.2900 RESIGNE \$373.9000 APPOINT \$55469.0000 INCREAS \$65698.0000 APPOINT \$57129.0000 INCREAS \$55598.0000 APPOINT \$57129.0000 INCREAS \$55698.0000 APPOINT \$57129.0000 RESIGNE \$17.9700 RESIGNE	TED NO ED NO D YES D YES D YES ED NO E YES ED NO E YES ED YES ED YES ED NO E YES ED YES	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/07/14 11/28/13 05/04/14 05/04/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENOVESE GOVAN GREEN GUARENO GULDICE GUTTIERI HAGEVIK IAZZETTI JACOBSON JEFFERSON	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 PATRICK J 70150 ANCENDETT 1681 ADAM P 92510 ANTHONY C 70196 FRANK R 70150 BRIAN D 70150 NICHOLAS H 70150 CHAD T 70150 DWIGHT D 9140A	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$29217.0000 \$292.0800 \$292.0800 \$3829.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED TERMINATED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED	NO N	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14
BISHOP	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.9700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$377.2900 RESIGNE \$3539.0000 APPOINT \$6736.0000 INCREAS \$88554.0000 APPOINT \$66736.0000 INCREAS \$65698.0000 APPOINT \$57129.0000 INCREAS \$55698.0000 APPOINT \$47089.0000 RESIGNE \$7378.0000 RESIGNE \$217.7000 RESIGNE \$217.7000 APPOINT \$104504.0000 INCREAS	TED NO ED NO ED NO E NO D YES D YES D YES ED NO E YES ED NO D NO D NO D YES ED YES E YES D YES	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/01/14/ 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/11/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/11/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENOVESE GOVAN GREEN GUARENO GUIDICE GUTTIERI HAGEVIK IAZZETTI JACOBSON JEFFERSON KWOK LEW LINDSEY MARANO	VICTOR	\$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$29217.0000 \$2922.0800 \$2922.0800 \$2922.0800 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED	NO N	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/06/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14
BISHOP	\$110850.0000 INCREAS \$51317.0000 TERMINA \$19.3100 APPOINT \$70695.0000 INCREAS \$17.79700 RESIGNE \$369.9200 RESIGNE \$377.2900 RESIGNE \$33539.0000 APPOINT \$55469.0000 INCREAS \$55698.0000 APPOINT \$57129.0000 INCREAS \$55698.0000 RESIGNE \$3738.0000 RESIGNE \$17.7700 RESIGNE \$217.7700 APPOINT \$104504.0000 INCREAS	TED NO ED NO E NO D YES D YES D YES ED NO E YES ED NO E YES ED NO E YES ED NO D NO D NO D YES ED NO D YES E YES ED YES ED YES ED NO D YES E YES ED NO	05/11/14 01/26/14 05/04/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/01/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/04/14 05/07/14 11/28/13 05/04/14 05/04/14	FINKELSTEIN FIOREROSSO FONTANA FORTUNATO GENNA GENOVESE GOVAN GREEN GUARENO GUIDICE GUTTIERI HAGEVIK IAZZETTI JACOBSON JEFFERSON KWOK LEW LINDSEY	VICTOR A 70150 KEITH A 70150 PAUL V 92510 FRANK R 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 PATRICK J 70150 ANCENDETT 1681 ADAM P 92510 JUNIOR A 92510 ANTHONY C 70196 FRANK R 70150 BRIAN D 70150 NICHOLAS H 70150 CHAD T 70150 DWIGHT D 9140A ROGER 70150 DONALD 70112 KEITH 70150	\$74646.0000 \$250.9600 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$29217.0000 \$29217.0000 \$292.0800 \$292.0800 \$3829.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED PROMOTED TERMINATED APPOINTED APPOINTED PROMOTED RETIRED PROMOTED	NO N	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14

MCCALL	MILDRED P	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	PERAHIA	HENRY D	10015	\$186088.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/31/14
MELISH	AUGUST A	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	PIASIO	RICHARD W	31715	\$43837.0000	APPOINTED	NO	03/23/14
MENDEZ	ANTHONY T	70112	\$33746.0000	RESIGNED	NO	04/27/14	ROBERTS	JASON E	90910	\$41003.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/11/14
MENDEZ MERTZ	JASON DOUGLAS M	70112 70150	\$69339.0000 \$74646.0000	DEMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/08/14 05/11/14	TOSCANO	VINCENT M	90751	\$385.9200	APPOINTED	YES	05/11/14
MORTELLARO	JOSEPH	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	TOSTO	NICHOLAS C	91547	\$44978.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/04/14
NAPOLITANO NIEVES	ROBERT J LUIS T	70196 70150	\$93829.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14	WHITFIELD	DELORES	10124	\$51688.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/01/14
OEHLER III	FRANK J	70112	\$69339.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/13/14	ZUMBLUSKAS	MICHAEL K	1002C	\$58529.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/11/14
PACHECO	IVY M		\$58263.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/04/14			וח ידפאות	PARKS & RECREAT	TON		
PALMERI PARENTE	VINCENT RONALD R	70150 70196	\$74646.0000 \$93829.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14				RIOD ENDING 05/23			
PAXHIA	PETER R	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14			TITLE		•		
PELUSO PENA	ANTHONY JULIO	70150 70150	\$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14	NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
PEREZ	GEORGE M	9140A	\$12.0000	APPOINTED	YES	02/13/14	ACOSTA	RAYMOND	06364	\$103834.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/11/14
PITERA	JASON C	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	ACOSTA	RAYMOND	10072	\$83928.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/11/14
PROCOPIO QUERCIA	ANTHONY J MICHAEL	70150 70112	\$74646.0000 \$69339.0000	PROMOTED RESIGNED	NO NO	05/11/14 04/29/14	ADAMS ALCANTARA	PEYISAI DAMIAN	80633 90641	\$9.2100 \$14.0200	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	04/22/14 05/07/14
QUESADA	ERIC M	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	ALVEAR	JOHN-ERI	90641	\$14.0200	APPOINTED	YES	05/07/14
REGAN	ROBERT S	70150 70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/15/14	AMOROCHO	RICARDO	81111	\$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
RENNOCK RICE	LARRY THOMAS C	70150	\$74646.0000 \$93829.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14	ARMWOOD	THEODORE R	91406	\$14.9800	INCREASE	YES	05/01/14
RIVERA	LILLIAN	56057	\$44923.0000	DISMISSED	YES	04/25/14	BAKER	JULIANN M	60421	\$32963.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/06/14
RIVERA JR	SAMUEL	70150	\$93134.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/04/14	BIRKE	PETER E	56058	\$30.1000	APPOINTED	YES	05/11/14
		DEPART	MENT OF SANITATI	ION			BIRMINGHAM	HAROLD C	81111	\$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
			IOD ENDING 05/23	3/14			BONANEY SR. BORTHWICK	GARY J JOSEPH J	81106 81111	\$18.3500 \$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES YES	04/20/14 05/04/14
NAME		TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	CARTER	PAULA	81111	\$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
SATCHELL	IAN S	70196	\$93829.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	CHATMAN	TASHEEMA T	90641	\$14.0200	APPOINTED	YES	04/28/14
SCHWARTZ	HOWARD R THOMAS J	10124 70150	\$39981.0000 \$74646.0000	APPOINTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/04/14	CLARKE	JOHN J	81310	\$54111.0000	INCREASE	NO	05/05/14
SCOZA SIRACUSANO	MICHAEL A	70130	\$93829.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14 05/11/14	COOPER	KARL O	91406	\$14.0200	INCREASE	YES	04/28/14
SOBAL	BRIAN D	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	COUSO JR	CARLOS	81111	\$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
SOOKDEO TALFORD	YUMEELA KEVIN C	10251 70150	\$35285.0000 \$74646.0000	INCREASE PROMOTED	NO NO	05/04/14 05/11/14	CUZCO	KRISTIAN A		\$14.0200	APPOINTED	YES	05/06/14
TAVERAS	ARVIN	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	DAWSON DEARDEN	MAURICE WHITNEY A	81111 56057	\$61287.0000 \$17.6907	INCREASE	YES YES	05/04/14 05/04/14
TORRES JR.	ERNESTO	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	DONATO	AARON J	56057	\$18.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES	05/04/14
TREANOR USTASZEWSKI	ROBERT L EDWARD S	70150 70150	\$74646.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/13/14	DRAGO	JOSEPH	81106	\$44051.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/06/14
VALENTINO	FRANK J	70150	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	EPPS	CHRISTOP	06664	\$14.9000	APPOINTED	YES	05/14/14
VAZQUEZ JR. VILLA	RUBEN STEVEN E	70150 70150	\$93829.0000 \$74646.0000	PROMOTED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/11/14 05/11/14	ERNSBERGER	JON D	21315	\$67000.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/11/14
WALKER	TROY L	71682	\$43249.0000	DISMISSED	NO	05/01/14	ERNSBERGER	JON D	21310	\$55345.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/11/14
WHITE	ANDRE T	70112	\$74646.0000	PROMOTED	NO	05/11/14	FALCON	MELISSA	56057	\$25.1700	APPOINTED	YES	05/04/14
WILLIAMS YOUNG	DAVID R MICHAEL E	70112 70150	\$33746.0000 \$74646.0000	TERMINATED PROMOTED	NO NO	05/06/14 05/11/14	FLORES SR	PETER	60421	\$37907.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/09/14
ZEBERAN	STEVEN	92510	\$292.0800	APPOINTED	NO	05/11/14	FONTANA FORD	PAUL VERNICCI J	1002D 60421	\$100000.0000 \$32963.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	YES YES	05/11/14 05/07/14
ZHANG	JUE	40493	\$52162.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/11/14	GILKES	EDWARD J	81111	\$69561.0000	INCREASE	NO	05/04/14
	I	BUSINESS	INTEGRITY COMMIS	SSION			GONZAGA	JAZMIN A	06664	\$14.9000	APPOINTED	YES	05/09/14
		FOR PER	IOD ENDING 05/23				GREEN	THERESA	81111	\$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
NAME		TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	GUIDO	MARK A		\$38305.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/13/14
KAIRAM	JAYANT	10026	\$115000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	04/27/14	GUIDO	MARK A	90641	\$29271.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/13/14
MITCHELL	ANTIONET L	10026	\$70000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/04/14	GUIDOTTI	JACK	81111 21215	\$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/11/14
		DEPAR	TMENT OF FINANCE	3			HAMMERLING HAN	FREDERIC M ALEXANDE S	10124	\$88091.0000 \$72000.0000	DECREASE INCREASE	NO NO	05/04/14 05/11/14
		FOR PER	IOD ENDING 05/23				HERNANDEZ	LAURA E	10071	\$64000.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
NAME		TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	HERNANDEZ	LAURA E	81361	\$50164.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/04/14
ABID	MARY S	40523	\$44048.0000	APPOINTED	NO	04/27/14	HERRERA	KAREN	81106	\$38305.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
CHOI	JUNG W	8297A	\$90200.0000	RESIGNED	YES	05/11/14	HISLOP	RASHEED S	1002A	\$70000.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
CLEMENTE DALLA TORRE	IRENE N JOSEPH	10124 13620	\$50584.0000 \$45000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES NO	05/04/14 05/04/14	HUERTAS JR.	CARMELO M	90641	\$14.0200	APPOINTED	YES	04/30/14
ELLERBE	GLORIA	10251	\$40274.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/06/14	IAROPOLI JOHNSON	ROBERT F	22427 81111	\$75000.0000 \$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/11/14 05/04/14
ELLIOTT-HOGAN GRANT-BODDEN	JOYCE KISHA T	10124 12862	\$51924.0000 \$75000.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	05/02/14 05/11/14	KREFT	HOWARD K		\$50529.0000	RESIGNED	NO	05/01/14
JIHA	JACQUES	94323	\$205180.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/12/14	LEWIS	CURTIS G	90641	\$14.0200	INCREASE	YES	05/08/14
NEAL-GRANT	JOURDAN	10124	\$56911.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/11/14	MACK	WANDA M	52406	\$13.5501	APPOINTED	YES	04/02/14
		DEPAR	TMENT OF FINANCE				MARIANI JR	ROBERT	90641	\$29271.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/06/14
		FOR PER	IOD ENDING 05/23				MARKHAM		81310	\$54111.0000	INCREASE	NO	05/05/14
NAME		TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	MARTIN MARTIN JR.	GEOFFREY E	81111	\$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
QUASHIE	JOY	10124	\$49488.0000	INCREASE	NO	05/04/14	MARTIN JR.	LEONARD M	90641	\$14.0200	APPOINTED	YES	05/04/14
ROOKWOOD	CILLA M		\$44048.0000	APPOINTED	NO	04/27/14			DEPT OF	PARKS & RECREAT	!ION		
SULAJ TRAMEL	MEDIN SHAYLA S	30312 1002A	\$39588.0000 \$65000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO YES	05/04/14 05/04/14				RIOD ENDING 05/23			
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION						l		TITLE					
			NT OF TRANSPORTA IOD ENDING 05/23				NAME		NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
		TITLE					MARTINEZ MCGHEE	DELANGY TARIK S	10251 90641	\$29548.0000 \$14.0200	APPOINTED DECREASE	YES YES	04/18/14 05/09/14
NAME ABRANTE	ELIZABET T	NUM 1020B	\$ALARY \$13.5000	ACTION	PROV YES	04/20/14	MEDINA		81310	\$17.5300	APPOINTED	YES	04/23/14
ALAM	JAVED	22425	\$49970.0000	INCREASE INCREASE	YES	04/20/14 05/11/14	MEES	JUDITH	56057	\$24.6300	RESIGNED	YES	05/13/14
BLACK	JASON P	22121	\$32824.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/04/14	MELFI		90698	\$198.8800	DECREASE	YES	05/05/14
BRATHWAITE BUSH	CHRISTOP KEVIN A	1002C 90692	\$55638.0000 \$46028.0000	INCREASE DISMISSED	YES YES	05/11/14 05/13/14	MERCEDES	ANDRES	81106	\$21.1000	APPOINTED	YES	05/13/14
DANG	PHI YEN	22305	\$47831.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/11/14	MERIC	MICHAEL D	21315	\$67000.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/11/14
DIMAIO	NICHOLAS S		\$27840.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/11/14	MERIC	MICHAEL D	21310	\$55345.0000	APPOINTED	NO	05/11/14
EASY FISCHER	JOAN WILLIAM	12158 20246	\$63000.0000 \$82737.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES NO	04/27/14 03/31/14	MERWIN	NICHOLAS J	81310	\$36602.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/05/14
FORMA	KEVIN A	1002C	\$63582.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/11/14	MERWIN MOLROONEY	NICHOLAS J WILLIAM T	90641 90641	\$29271.0000 \$14.0200	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	05/05/14 04/28/14
GALIMI GONZALES	RICHARD B MIGUEL A		\$27840.0000 \$385.9200	APPOINTED	YES YES	05/11/14 05/11/14	MOORE	NATHAN	06664	\$17.1400	RESIGNED	YES	05/11/14
GUZZO GUZZO	GREGORY M	91556	\$54010.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	05/11/14	MORRIONE	JOHN J		\$61287.0000	INCREASE	YES	05/04/14
HINTON	PHILLIP	35007	\$27840.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/11/14	MUNOZ	LUIS	90641	\$14.0200	APPOINTED	YES	05/05/14
JAMES		92406	\$315.6800	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	05/08/14 04/26/14	NIEVES	RAMON	90641	\$14.0200	APPOINTED	YES	05/07/14
	JASON JOSEPH	90692	\$19.1700				NUNEZ	EMERSON	56057	\$17.6907	APPOINTED	YES	05/06/14
LAFORTE LEENONG	JOSEPH DENNIS	90692 34205	\$19.1700 \$82737.0000	DECREASE	YES	05/11/14	0/85						
LAFORTE LEENONG LONERGAN	JOSEPH DENNIS BRIAN T	34205 90751	\$82737.0000 \$385.9200	DECREASE APPOINTED	YES	05/11/14	O'BRIEN	MARYJANE D	12158	\$70000.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/08/14
LAFORTE LEENONG	JOSEPH DENNIS	34205 90751 95005	\$82737.0000	DECREASE		05/11/14 05/11/14	O'TOOLE	MARYJANE D ANDREW J	12158 21315	\$70000.0000 \$67000.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO YES	05/08/14 05/11/14
LAFORTE LEENONG LONERGAN MARTINEZ MCKIVER MENACHERY	JOSEPH DENNIS BRIAN T JUAN A TARELL R VERGHESE D	34205 90751 95005 35007 10015	\$82737.0000 \$385.9200 \$110000.0000 \$27840.0000 \$113023.0000	DECREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED RETIRED	YES YES YES YES	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 03/01/14	1	MARYJANE D	12158	\$70000.0000	RETIRED	NO	05/08/14
LAFORTE LEENONG LONERGAN MARTINEZ MCKIVER MENACHERY MIANO	JOSEPH DENNIS BRIAN T JUAN A TARELL R VERGHESE D ANTHONY J	34205 90751 95005 35007 10015 91556	\$82737.0000 \$385.9200 \$110000.0000 \$27840.0000 \$113023.0000 \$54010.0000	DECREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED RETIRED RESIGNED	YES YES YES YES YES	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 03/01/14 05/02/14	O'TOOLE O'TOOLE	MARYJANE D ANDREW J ANDREW J KEVIN	12158 21315 21310	\$70000.0000 \$67000.0000 \$55345.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED	NO YES NO	05/08/14 05/11/14 05/11/14
LAFORTE LEENONG LONERGAN MARTINEZ MCKIVER MENACHERY	JOSEPH DENNIS BRIAN T JUAN A TARELL R VERGHESE D ANTHONY J PATRICK	34205 90751 95005 35007 10015 91556 34205 91547	\$82737.0000 \$385.9200 \$110000.0000 \$27840.0000 \$113023.0000	DECREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED RETIRED	YES YES YES YES	05/11/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 03/01/14	O'TOOLE O'TOOLE ORIOL	MARYJANE D ANDREW J ANDREW J KEVIN OLABODE F STEFON S	12158 21315 21310 06070	\$70000.0000 \$67000.0000 \$55345.0000 \$33270.0000	RETIRED INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO YES NO YES	05/08/14 05/11/14 05/11/14 05/08/14